doc CA1 EA 88575 EXF

Studies in Canadian Export Opportunities in the U.S. Market

An Overview

Trade; Securing Canada's Future



NOTICE

The information provided in this document was prepared by the Peat Marwick Consulting Group for the Department of External Affairs. It is based on official U.S. Government trade statistics and the results of a limited survey of U.S. trade associations and corporate contacts. Peat Marwick is responsible for the analysis and conclusions in this report.

Peat Marwick Consulting Group and the Department of External Affairs advise that this report should not be relied upon as a representation of the future prospects of any specific opportunities that are pursued. Each company must rely upon its own inspection and investigation in order to satisfy itself as to the extent and nature of any opportunity that may be identified from either this document or any of the individual sector reports referenced in it.

The Department of External Affairs is ready to offer individual counselling and advice to any company wishing to pursue the opportunities identified either in these studies or through the department's other market development programs.

For additional copies please write or call:

The International Trade Communications Group (DMTN)
The Department of External Affairs
125 Sussex Drive
Ottawa, Ontario
K1A 0G2

1-800-267-8527

Ottawa: (613) 992-6633

§ Minister of Supply and Services Canada 1988

Cat. No. E 73-7/1-1988

ISBN 0-662-55974-6



IN CANADIAN EXPORT OPPORTUNITIES IN THE U.S. MARKET

AN OVERVIEW

> Dept. of External Affairs Min. des Affaires extérieures

> > JUL 14 1988

RETURN TO DEPARTMENTAL LIBRARY RETOURNER A LA BIBLIOTHEQUE DU MINISTERE

JUNE, 1988





Ministre du Commerce extérieur

Eanada

It is a pleasure to introduce this first in a series of publications outlining some of the enhanced opportunities for Canadian exporters in the United States market. This overview contains basic information on 80 product sectors, each of which offers significant competitive possibilities for Canadians in that market. Separate documents will be published shortly for each product group to provide more complete analysis, as well as some specific leads and contacts for exporters. This booklet contains a Reader Service Card which you can use to obtain the sector studies of interest to you as soon as they become available and additional information on my department's programs to assist you.

I hope you will also keep in mind that the trade experts in the Department of External Affairs are ready to assist you in developing your export business. Our trade commissioners throughout the world are ready with advice on local market conditions, potential agents, distributors and customers. Our staff based in Canada can help you choose among an array of opportunities abroad. They have valuable advice on regions most suited to your own strategies, on the programs we have ready to assist your export plans, and on the trade shows and other events which may be of use to you in assessing markets and in showcasing your products and services.

The next decade will be an era of unparalleled opportunity and challenge for Canadian exporters. The Canada-U.S. Free Trade Agreement will break down tariff barriers and provide us with more free and fair access to the American market. We hope, similarly, to achieve freer trade with all our partners under the latest round of multilateral trade negotiations under the GATT.

Agreements can provide the framework and the opportunity for greater export success. Effort and dedication by all Canadians will guarantee that we take full advantage of the new opportunities. The Government of Canada stands ready to help. I am confident you will find our programs and expertise to be valued tools in turning today's opportunity into tomorrow's reality.

John C. Crosbie

CANADIAN EXPORT OPPORTUNITIES IN THE U.S. MARKET

AN OVERVIEW

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	PAGE
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY	1.
PURPOSE	2.
SCOPE	2.
SIGNIFICANT FINDINGS	2.
SECTOR REPORTS	3.
AVAILABILITY	3.
SECTOR REPORT HIGHLIGHTS	
Agricultural Machine Parts* Air-Conditioning Equipment Aircraft Parts* Ale, Beer, Porter, and Stout Amplifiers Aromatic Chemicals* Arts and Crafts Auto Parts* Bakery Products* Batteries Beauty Products* Beauty Products* Books* Brick, Ceramic, Tile, and Ceramic Construction Materials Business Machines*	5.
Cement and Concrete Mixtures Chemical Products and Preparations* Chocolate and Food Preparations Containing Cocoa Colours, Dyes, Paints and Varnishes	12.

CANADIAN EXPORT OPPORTUNITIES IN THE U.S. MARKET

AN OVERVIEW

TABLE OF CONTENTS (Continued)

	PAGE
SECTOR REPORT HIGHLIGHTS (Continued)	
Compressors, Fans and Blowers	13.
Drugs*	. 13.
Electrical Equipment	14.
Fishing Equipment	
Fish Products*	
Food Preparations*	15.
Food Processing Machinery	16.
Footwear *	16.
Fruit and Vegetable Juices	17.
Furniture*	
Furskins	18.
Generators	18.
Glass Mirrors	19.
Hand Tools	
Hardware	20.
Housewares	20.
Jewellery*	21.
Lawn and Garden Equipment	21.
Leather	22.
Lighting Equipment	22.
Locks, Safes, etc. of Base Metals	23.
Lubricating Oils and Greases	23.
Manufactured Iron or Steel	24.
Manufactured Metal	24.
Material Handling Equipment	25.
Mathematical Instruments	25.
Measuring and Instrumentation Equipment	26.
Medical Equipment*	26.
Men's Clothing	27.
Metal Containers	27.
Metal Forming Machinery	28.
Metal Working Machinery and Machine Tools*	28.
Mineral Products	29.
Miscellaneous Machinery	20

CANADIAN EXPORT OPPORTUNITIES IN THE U.S. MARKET

AN OVERVIEW

TABLE OF CONTENTS (Continued)

	PAGE
SECTOR REPORT HIGHLIGHTS (Continued)	
Musical Instruments	30.
Nonmilitary Arms	30.
Nursery Stock	31.
Optical Instruments and Apparatus	31.
Outdoor Games and Sporting Goods	32.
Packaging Machinery	32.
Paper Machinery	33.
Personal Accessories	33.
Pesticides	34.
Plastic Film, Strips, and Sheets	34.
Plastic Products*	35.
Pleasure Boats	35.
Processed Pork	36.
Pumps	36.
•	
Revolution and Production Counters	37.
Rubber Products*	37.
Semiconductors	38.
Specialty Chemicals*	38.
Synthetic Resins	39.
Taps, Cocks and Valves	39.
Telecommunications Equipment	40.
Textiles	40.
Toys and Games	41.
Women's Clothing	41.
Writing Materials	42.
Wrought Copper and Copper Alloys	42.
X-Ray Apparatus and Radioactive Substances	43.
Yarn and Thread, of Wool and Manmade Fibres	43

^{*} The sector reports designated with an asterisk will be available by late July, 1988. The remaining sixty sector reports will be published at regular intervals through to the fall, at the rate of approximately sixteen per month.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

As European and Asian products become increasingly expensive, many U.S. companies are actively seeking alternative sources of supply. This situation, coupled with the Canada-U.S. Free Trade Agreement, means that now is a particularly opportune time for Canadian businesses to market their products in the United States.

Based on a survey by Peat Marwick Consulting Group of over 3,000 firms in 80 manufacturing sectors in the United States, significant new opportunities for Canadian companies have been identified. In many cases, the U.S. firms were not aware that Canadian companies might have the capability to supply the goods they need.

The Department of External Affairs, together with Peat Marwick, is publishing 80 market opportunity studies. These studies will provide details on the size of the markets, identify the international competition in those markets, specify the names and telephone numbers of many U.S. importers, and show how Canadian firms - especially small to medium-sized firms - might approach U.S. importers to take advantage of the various opportunities for increasing their exports to the United States. The studies are designed to indicate the nature and scale of opportunities available in the United States, rather than to provide a comprehensive list of specific marketing leads.

This Overview introduces the market studies and provides statistical highlights for each sector.

CANADIAN EXPORT OPPORTUNITIES IN THE UNITED STATES MARKET

PURPOSE

This study was commissioned by the United States Trade, Tourism and Investment Development Bureau of the Department of External Affairs. The study's objective is to identify the potential for increased Canadian export opportunities in the United States as a result of:

- Currency realignments
- The Free Trade Agreement
- Other competitive factors such as productivity improvements

Given that these factors are working to favour Canadian exporters, opportunities to substitute U.S. imports with Canadian goods have been identified. This study has involved the analysis of U.S. trade statistics and telephone surveys of U.S. importers in 80 manufacturing sectors.

SCOPE

This document contains the highlights from a series of sector reports. Some of these sector reports have already been issued, while others are still in preparation. Highlights for each sector include:

- The size of the U.S. import market
- The market shares held by Canadian, Western European, Japanese and other exporters
- The impact of Free Trade on current U.S. tariffs on Canadian goods

SIGNIFICANT FINDINGS

While there are variations between each sector studied, generally the U.S. importers surveyed reported that the prices of their purchases of products from Europe and Japan have increased significantly. Consequently, many U.S. importers are looking for, or are receptive to, alternative sources of supply. Several of these importers are interested in obtaining product information from Canadian manufacturers. Combined with the U.S. importers' perceptions of the Canada - U.S. Free Trade Agreement, there would appear to be good opportunities for Canadian manufacturers to increase the level of their exports to, and share of, many significant U.S. markets.

SECTOR REPORTS

For each sector selected, two surveys were conducted. Interviews with U.S. importers provided valuable information on import opportunities. Interviews with U.S. industry associations provided information on industry trends, market requirements and, in some cases, opinions on the impact of the Free Trade Agreement on their industries. The results of these surveys, analyses of U.S. trade statistics, and discussions with U.S. companies interested in learning more about Canadian capabilities have been identified in a series of reports, one for each sector addressed.

Each sector report contains the following information:

- A detailed list of the products included within the sector
- 1986 U.S. import statistics from Japan and Europe by country
- 1982 1987 U.S. import statistics by region
- U.S. tariffs on Canadian products within the sector
- The schedule for removal of tariffs under the Free Trade Agreement
- A profile of U.S. importers seeking sources for specific products
- A list of U.S. importers interested in learning more about Canadian suppliers
- Details of trade fairs and publications widely used by U.S. importers
- The perceived impact in the U.S. of a Free Trade Agreement on the sector

AVAILABILITY

A full list of sector reports is provided in the Table of Contents for this document. Requests for these sector reports should be made by completing and returning the enclosed Reader Service Card.

AGRICULTURAL MACHINE PARTS

The report on this sector concentrates on two U.S. commodity groups which include parts of tractors and other agricultural machines. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market U.S.\$ millions %	
Canada Western Europe Japan Others	84.6 200.4 68.4 167.8	16.2 38.5 13.1 32.2
Total	\$521.2	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Currently, there are no U.S. tariffs on Canadian agricultural machine parts. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these products will continue to be duty free.

AIR-CONDITIONING EQUIPMENT

The report on this sector concentrates on three U.S. commodity groups which include all air-conditioning equipment. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market U.S.\$ millions	
Canada	36.1	8.3
Western Europe	23.8	5.5
Japan	241.8	55.9
Others	131.1	30.3
Total	\$432.8	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current tariffs on air conditioners are 2.2%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these duties will be removed by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of tariff reductions.

AIRCRAFT PARTS

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes items such as filter assemblies, engine mounts and rectifier units. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	1,215.6	32.0
Western Europe	1,944.7	51.2
Japan	212.8	5.6
Others	427.0	11.2
Total	\$3,800.1	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

There are currently no tariffs on aircraft parts, and under the Free Trade Agreement there will continue to be no duties on Canadian aircraft parts.

ALE, BEER, PORTER, AND STOUT

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes ale, beer, porter and stout. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	145.2	18.5
Western Europe	461.4	58.7
Japan	16.5	2.1
Others	163.2	
Total	\$786.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

The current U.S. tariff on beer made from malt is 1.6¢/litre. All other ale, beer, porter and stout are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all items in this sector become duty free by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of tariff reductions.

AMPLIFIERS

The report on this sector concentrates on two U.S. commodity groups which include items such as loud speakers and audio frequency electric amplifiers. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	8.8	1.3
Western Europe	40.0	6.0
Japan	427.8	63.7
Others	195.0	29.0
Total	\$671.6	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on loud speakers and amplifiers are 4.9% or 8.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement duties will be removed by January 1, 1998 in ten equal stages.

AROMATIC CHEMICALS

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes items such as musk ambrette, aromatic alcohols and aromatic ethers. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market U.S.\$ millions %	
Canada	0	0
Western Europe	23.0	23.2
Japan	65.1	65.6
Others	<u>11.1</u>	11.2
Total	\$99.2	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs are from 2.5% to 23.5% with some items also levied duties by weight. By January 1, 1993, these items will become duty free under the Free Trade Agreement. The reduction of the tariffs will occur in five equal stages.

ARTS AND CRAFTS

The report on this sector concentrates on four U.S. commodity groups which include antiques, paintings and sculptures. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	26.2	1.7
Western Europe	1,275.2	84.9
Japan	65.4	4.4
Others	135.2	9.0
Total	\$1,502.0	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

The current U.S. tariff on antiques not exceeding 100 years of age is 6%. Other works of art, collector's pieces and antiques are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all arts and crafts will become duty free by January 1, 1993 with five equal stages of tariff reductions.

AUTO PARTS

The report on this sector concentrates on at least thirty U.S. commodity groups which include items such as engines, fuel injection pumps, indicator panels, transmissions and brakes.

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	4,670.7	41.9
Western Europe	2,035.6	18.3
Japan	2,967.0	26.6
Others	1,466.6	13.2
Total	\$11,139.9	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

There are currently no tariffs on auto parts and under the Free Trade Agreement, there will continue to be no duties on Canadian auto parts.

BAKERY PRODUCTS

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes biscuits, cakes, pastry, and similar baked products including inedible wafers. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	75.2	30.1
Western Europe	128.1	51.3
Japan	14.4	5.8
Others	32.1	12.8
Total	\$249.8	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on bakery products range from 5% to 10%. Many items are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement all tariffs will be removed by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of reductions.

BATTERIES

The report on this sector concentrates on two U.S. commodity groups which include nickel-cadmium storage batteries, primary cells and primary batteries. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
Ū	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	1.8	0.6
Western Europe	42.2	13.2
Japan	184.8	57.8
Others	91.0	28.4
Total	\$319.8	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on batteries range from 5.1% to 5.3%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these tariffs will be reduced in ten equal stages to reach duty free status on January 1, 1998.

BEAUTY PRODUCTS

The report on this sector concentrates on two U.S. commodity groups which include items such as perfumes, toilet water and cosmetics. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	18.9	4.3
Western Europe	176.2	40.1
Japan	20.9	4.8
Others	223.5	50.8
Total	\$439.5	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on perfumes and toilet water are 5%, cosmetics are 4.9% and other toiletries range from 4.9% to 5.8%. According to the Free Trade Agreement, these items would become duty free by January 1, 1998 with reductions in ten equal steps.

BOOKS

The report on this sector concentrates on two U.S. commodity groups which include books of foreign authorship and U.S. authors published abroad. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
0	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	96.5	15.2
Western Europe	308.6	48.6
Japan	122.1	19.3
Others	107.4	16.9
Total	\$634.6	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Currently, there are no U.S. tariffs on Canadian books. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these products will continue to be duty free.

BRICK, CERAMIC, TILE, AND CERAMIC CONSTRUCTION MATERIALS

The report on this sector concentrates on seven U.S. commodity groups which include all ceramic construction articles. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import I U.S.\$ millions	Market %
Canada	4.4	1.3
Western Europe	200.2	59.0
Japan	61.8	18.2
Others	<u>72.8</u>	21.5
Total	\$339.2	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

U.S. tariffs on ceramic construction materials range from 4.9% to 20%. Some tariffs are removed by January 1, 1993 and the remainder by January 1, 1998, in five or ten equal stages respectively.

BUSINESS MACHINES

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include automatic data processing machines and other office machines. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	727.7	6.2
Western Europe	1,605.9	13.7
Japan	5,042.9	43.2
Others	4,306.9	36.9
Total	\$11.683.4	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on automatic data processing machines range from 3.7% to 4.9%. Duties on other office machines range from 2.2% to 5.3%. Under the terms of the Free Agreement these items would become duty free by January 1, 1989 or by January 1, 1993.

CEMENT AND CONCRETE MIXTURES

The report on this sector concentrates on three U.S. commodity groups which include cement, cement clinker and hydraulic cement and concrete mixtures. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
J	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	124.6	26.3
Western Europe	118.7	25.1
Japan	20.3	4.3
Others	209.7	44.3
Total	\$473.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

The U.S. tariff on Portland cement is 22¢/t including the weight of the container. All other cements are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement Portland Cement would become duty free on January 1, 1989.

CHEMICAL PRODUCTS AND PREPARATIONS

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes items such as automotive fluids and chemicals, catalysts and intermediate chemical compounds for the manufacture of pharmaceutical, cosmetic or food products. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
v	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	58.4	12.3
Western Europe	213.5	44.8
Japan	85.0	17.8
Others	119.7	25.1
Total	\$476.6	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

U.S. tariffs for the products in this sector are widely varied as they serve many different industries. Chemical intermediates for perfumes, cosmetics or toilet preparations carry tariffs of 6% or 6.3% or if by weight, 11¢/kg plus 4.9% or 4.7%. Preparations for use in the textile industry are levied 6% while those for the paper industry are levied 12%. The maximum tariff in this sector is 18%. All duties are to be removed by January 1, 1993 under the Free Trade Agreement.

CHOCOLATE AND FOOD PREPARATIONS CONTAINING COCOA

The report on this sector concentrates on three U.S. commodity groups which include sweetened chocolate and any confectionery containing cocoa or chocolate. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
v	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	69.8	30.8
Western Europe	120.1	53.0
Japan	0.4	0.2
Others	36.0	16.0
Total	\$226.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on chocolate preparations range from 2.5% to 10%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these tariffs will be reduced in ten equal stages so that by January 1, 1998, chocolate preparations will become duty free.

COLOURS, DYES, PAINTS AND VARNISHES

The report on this sector concentrates on three U.S. commodity groups which include items such as synthetic organic dyes, varnishes, lacquers and water pigments. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market U.S.\$ millions %	
Canada	17.3	2.9
Western Europe	318.7	54.3
Japan	234.2	39.9
Others	<u>17.2</u>	2.9
Total	\$587.4	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs for colours and dyes, range from 3.1% to 20%. Paints and varnishes carry duties from 1.8% to 5.9%. Under the Free Trade Agreement these items become duty free by January 1, 1993. Tariffs are to be reduced in five equal stages.

COMPRESSORS, FANS AND BLOWERS

The report on this sector concentrates on three U.S. commodity groups which include refrigeration and air conditioning compressors, fans and blowers. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market U.S.\$ millions %	
Canada	32.6	3.7
Western Europe Japan	96.8 322.2	10.9 36.3
Others	436.7	49.1
Total	\$888.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on compressors, fans and blowers range from 3.4% to 4.7%. Under the Free Trade Agreement tariffs are reduced in five equal stages to reach duty-free status by January 1, 1993.

DRUGS

The report on this sector concentrates on four U.S. commodity groups which include items such as antibiotics, other drugs, and various pharmaceutical goods. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	33.7	2.1
Western Europe	961.5	61.7
Japan	183.5	11.8
Others	380.1	24.4
Total	\$1,558.8	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on drugs range from 3.7% to 16.6%. The majority of U.S. tariff categories for drugs are between 5.3% and 10.8%. Under the Free Trade Agreement all these duties will be reduced in five equal stages so that on January 1, 1993, all these goods would be duty free.

Current U.S. tariffs on pharmaceuticals range from 1.5% to 16.2%. The majority of U.S. tariff categories for pharmaceutical goods are between 2.4% and 7.8%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these duties will be reduced in ten equal stages so that by January 1, 1998, all these goods will be duty free.

ELECTRICAL EQUIPMENT

The report on this sector concentrates on sixteen U.S. commodity groups which include items such as electrical articles, connectors, switches, resistors, and printed circuit boards. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	612.1	7.4
Western Europe	998.9	12.2
Japan	2,274.9	27.7
Others	4,330.4	52.7
Total	\$8,216.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on electrical equipment range from 2.7% to 10%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these tariffs will be removed by January 1, 1993 or January 1, 1998. Electrical equipment intended for installation in motor vehicles will continue to be duty free.

FISHING EQUIPMENT

The report on this sector concentrates on eight U.S. commodity groups which include all sport fishing tackle and equipment. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market U.S.\$ millions %	
Canada	1,1	0.5
Western Europe	27.2	12.1
Japan	79.2	35.3
Others	116.8	52.1
Total	\$224.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on fishing equipment range from 5% to 9.2%. Tariffs on fish hooks will be removed by January 1, 1989. Tariffs on other fishing equipment will be removed in ten stages so that by January 1, 1998 they are duty free.

FISH PRODUCTS

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include both processed and unprocessed fish. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	185.9	21.2
Western Europe	46.0	5.2
Japan	142.6	16.3
Others	503.4	57.3
Total	\$877.9	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on Canadian fish products are varied. Flatfish carry duties of 1.1 cents/kg and processed finfish and shellfish carry tariffs ranging from 2.5% to 35%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, tariffs for fish products will be reduced in different stages. Some items will become duty free by January 1, 1989, some by January 1, 1993, and some by January 1, 1998. Items which are currently duty free will remain duty free.

FOOD PREPARATIONS

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes items such as frozen food preparations, cocktail mixes, ice cream and canned meat preparations. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
C	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	79.6	27.9
Western Europe	58.1	20.3
Japan	82.9	29.0
Others	65.2	22.8
Total	\$285.8	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on food preparations are as widely varied as the products contained in this sector. Some items are levied duties by weight, some by value and some by both. Tariffs by value range from 2.5% to 15%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these items will attain duty-free status in different stages. A few will become duty free on January 1, 1989, some by January 1, 1993, and the majority by January 1, 1998. Some items are currently duty free and will remain duty free.

FOOD PROCESSING MACHINERY

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include items such as machinery for processing sugar, meat, poultry, fruits, vegetables and confectionery. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
J	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	8.6	3.2
Western Europe	210.1	78.5
Japan	32.3	12.1
Others	16.6	6.2
Total	\$267.6	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on food processing machinery range from 3.5% to 4%. Under the Free Trade Agreement duties on items will be removed by January 1, 1993 in five equal stages.

FOOTWEAR

The report on this sector concentrates on four general groupings of footwear: men's rubber footwear; women's rubber footwear; men's leather footwear; and women's leather footwear. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	34.0	0.5
Western Europe	1,514.8	23.5
Japan	13.0	0.2
Others	4,897.8	75.8
Total	\$6,459.6	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on footwear are calculated by value or by a combination of volume and value. Tariffs by value range from 2.5% to 48%. All duties will be reduced in ten equal stages so that by January 1, 1998 all items will become duty free.

FRUIT AND VEGETABLE JUICES

The report on this sector concentrates on seven U.S. commodity groups which include all fruit or vegetable juices not containing over 1% alcohol. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	18.3	2.3
Western Europe	120.1	15.1
Japan	1.1	0.1
Others	658.1	82.5
Total	\$797.6	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current tariffs on fruit and vegetable juices range from 0.3¢/litre to 9.25¢/litre. Apple juice is duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement all tariffs on juices will be removed by January 1, 1998 with duties reduced in ten equal stages.

FURNITURE

The report on this sector concentrates on three U.S. commodity groups which include both residential and contract furniture. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
3 -	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	496.0	17.2
Western Europe	1,016.4	35.1
Japan	74.1	2.6
Others	1,304.9	45.1
Total	\$2,891.4	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on these furniture products range from 2.5% to 7.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these duties will be removed by January 1, 1993 in five equal stages.

FURSKINS

The report on this sector concentrates on ten U.S. commodity groups which include all raw or undressed skins. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	24.8	17.1
Western Europe	100.4	69.1
Japan	1.8	1.2
Others	18.4	12.6
Total	\$145.4	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on furskins range from 2% to 8%. Most raw furskins are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement all tariffs would be removed by January 1, 1989.

GENERATORS

The report on this sector concentrates on four U.S. commodity groups which include electric motors, electrical generators, and generator sets. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market U.S.\$ millions %	
Canada	22,5	6.4
Western Europe	175.8	50.0
Japan	108.6	30.9
Others	44.4	12.7
Total	\$351.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on generators range from 3% to 10%. Under the Free Trade Agreement most tariffs will be reduced in five equal stages to reach duty-free status by January 1, 1993. Some will be reduced in ten equal stages to reach duty free status by January 1, 1998.

GLASS MIRRORS

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group including all glass mirrors. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
J	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	5.9	5.8
Western Europe	20.3	19.7
Japan	31.9	31.0
Others	44.8	43.5
Total	\$102.9	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on glass mirrors range from 7.8% to 10%. Under the Free Trade Agreement these duties will be removed in ten equal stages so that duty free status is attained by January 1, 1998.

HAND TOOLS

The report on this sector concentrates on two U.S. commodity groups which include both electric and non-electric hand tools. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
5 -	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	15.7	4.1
Western Europe	90.2	23.7
Japan	223.0	58.5
Others	52.2	13.7
Total	\$381.1	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on hand tools are calculated by various methods. Some tariff categories charge duties by value, some by volume and some by both. Tariffs by value range from 2.8% to 9.0%. Under the Free Trade Agreements, tariffs on some hand tools will be removed by January 1, 1993. All tariffs will be removed by January 1, 1998.

HARDWARE

The report on this sector concentrates on five U.S. commodity groups which include brads, nails, bolts, nuts and screws. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	130.9	16.5
Western Europe	70.2	8.8
Japan	300.5	37.9
Others	292.0	36.8
Total	\$793.6	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on nuts, bolts and screws, etc. range from 0.7% to 12.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement tariffs will be reduced in ten equal stages to reach duty-free status on January 1, 1998.

HOUSEWARES

The report on this sector concentrates on four U.S. commodity groups which include items such as glassware and dinnerware. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
•	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	2.0	0.2
Western Europe	273.3	25.2
Japan	369.3	34.0
Others	441.1	40.6
Total	\$1,085.7	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on Canadian houseware goods range from 1.4% to 35%. Under the Free Trade Agreement these duties would be removed by January 1, 1988 in ten equal stages.

JEWELLERY

The report on this sector concentrates on three U.S. commodity groups which include both precious metal jewellery and costume jewellery. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import 1	Market
8	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	10.6	0.4
Western Europe	1,271.6	52.2
Japan	46.0	1.9
Others	1,106.0	45.5
Total	\$2,434.2	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on jewellery of precious metals range from 2.1% to 21%. The majority of the U.S. tariff categories carry duties of 6.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these items would become duty free by January 1, 1993.

Current U.S. tariffs on costume jewellery range from 4.9% to 11%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these duties will be removed by January 1, 1998.

LAWN AND GARDEN EQUIPMENT

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes lawn mowers and parts. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
11081011	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	35.1	29.7
Western Europe	22.7	19.2
Japan	50.7	42.9
Others	9.8	8.2
Total	\$118.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

The current U.S. tariff on lawn mowers for parks or sports grounds is 4%. All other lawn mowers are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all lawn and garden equipment becomes duty free by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of tariff reductions.

LEATHER

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include both bovine and equine leather. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	25.7	9.3
Western Europe	84.5	30.4
Japan	1.9	0.7
Others	165.4	59.6
Total	\$277.5	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on leather range from 3.1% to 5.5%. Raw hides and skins are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement most categories become duty free on January 1, 1989. A few become duty free by January 1, 1993 with tariff reductions in five equal stages.

LIGHTING EQUIPMENT

The report on this sector concentrates on at least ten U.S. commodity groups which include glass globes and shades, lenses and filters, lamps, and flashlights. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
8	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	22.0	3.8
Western Europe	119.6	20.7
Japan	20.0	3.5
Others	415.6	72.0
Total	\$577.2	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on lighting equipment range from 2.7% to 25%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all tariffs would be removed by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of reductions.

LOCKS, SAFES, ETC. OF BASE METALS

The report on this sector concentrates on at least ten U.S. commodity groups which include items such as padlocks, luggage locks, door closers, harnesses, hinges and fittings. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
J	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	224.4	28.1
Western Europe	128.0	16.1
Japan	127.1	15.9
Others	317.8	39.9
Total	\$797.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on locks, safes etc. range from 2.3% to 7.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement these items would become duty free by January 1, 1998 with tariffs reduced in ten equal stages.

LUBRICATING OILS AND GREASES

The report on this sector concentrates on four U.S. commodity groups which include items derived from petroleum, shale oil or natural gas.

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	145.6	5.7
Western Europe	230.0	9.0
Japan	12.4	0.5
Others	2,177.7	84.8
Total	\$2,565.7	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on oils and greases from mineral fuels are calculated by volume, weight, value or a combination of weight and value. Greases carry duties of 5.8% or $1.3\phi/kg$ plus 5.7%. Tariffs by volume on oils range from $10.25\phi/bbl$ to $52.5\phi/bbl$. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these items become duty free by January 1, 1993 with five equal stages of tariff reductions.

MANUFACTURED IRON OR STEEL

The report on this sector concentrates on at least thirty U.S. commodity groups including items such as ingots, blooms, angles, wire, rails and pipes. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	360.6	15.6
Western Europe	764.0	33.1
Japan	629.8	27.3
Others	551.5	24.0
Total	\$2,305.9	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on manufactured iron or steel range from 0.3% to 10%. Under the Free Trade Agreement tariffs will be removed by January 1, 1993 in five equal stages and others by January 1, 1998 in ten equal stages.

MANUFACTURED METAL

The report on this sector concentrates on nine U.S. commodity groups which include wire cables, ropes and strand. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	22,2	5.1
Western Europe	176.5	40.7
Japan	109.3	25.2
Others	125.3	29.0
Total	\$433.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on stranded wire, rope and cables range from 1% to 5.8%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these tariffs will be reduced in ten equal stages so that duty free status is achieved by January 1, 1998.

MATERIAL HANDLING EQUIPMENT

The report on this sector concentrates on at least ten U.S. commodity groups which include hoists, winches, conveyors, and parts of material handling equipment. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	279.4	17.0
Western Europe	678.4	41.2
Japan	435.6	26.5
Others	251.7	15.3
Total	\$1,645.1	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on material handling equipment range from 2% to 5.7%. Under the Free Trade Agreement all tariffs on these items will be removed by January 1, 1993 with five equal stages of reductions.

MATHEMATICAL INSTRUMENTS

The report on this sector concentrates on five U.S. commodity groups which include items such as slide rules, calipers, gauges and balancing machines. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	8.8	3.9
Western Europe	104.7	46.5
Japan	84.3	37.4
Others	<u>27.5</u>	12.2
Total	\$225.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on mathematic instruments range from 4.9% to 5.8%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these duties would be removed on January 1, 1998 in ten equal stages.

MEASURING AND INSTRUMENTATION EQUIPMENT

The report on this sector concentrates on five U.S. commodity groups which include items such as oscilloscopes, gas chromatography equipment and electrical properties recorders. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
v	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	117.3	7.8
Western Europe	756.8	50.1
Japan	434.3	28.7
Others	203.0	13.4
Total	\$1,511.4	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on measuring and instrumentation equipment range from 2.8% to 17% with the majority of tariff categories carrying less than 10% in duties. Under the Free Trade Agreement all duties are to be removed by January 1, 1998 in ten equal stages.

MEDICAL EQUIPMENT

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes items such as surgical instruments and diagnostic equipment. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
-	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	18.7	1.9
Western Europe	668.4	66.3
Japan	318.8	31.6
Others	1.7	0.2
Total	\$1,007.6	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on medical equipment range from 3.7% to 10%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these duties would be removed by January 1, 1998 in ten equal stages.

MEN'S CLOTHING

The report on this sector concentrates on at least seven U.S. commodity groups which include suits and sweaters. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	7.4	0.9
Western Europe	223.3	27.4
Japan	8.0	1.0
Others	577.5	70.7
Total	\$816.2	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on men's clothing are calculated by value or by a combination of weight and value. Tariffs by value range from 3% to 34.6%. All tariffs on clothing will be reduced in ten equal stages so that by January 1, 1998 these items will become duty free.

METAL CONTAINERS

The report on this sector concentrates on four U.S. commodity groups which include drums, flasks, cans, tubes and pressure containers. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import 1 U.S.\$ millions	Market %
Canada	40.8	24.4
Western Europe	56.6	33.9
Japan	14.0	8.4
Others	55.6	33.3
Total	\$167.0	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current tariffs on metal containers range from 2.6% to 20%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these tariffs will be removed by January 1, 1993 with five equal stages of reductions or by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of reductions. Some items are currently duty free and will remain duty free.

METAL FORMING MACHINERY

The report on this sector concentrates on two U.S. commodity groups which include casting machines and converters. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	17.9	15.7
Western Europe	25.2	22.0
Japan	62.0	54.2
Others	9.2	8.1
Total	\$114.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

There are currently no tariffs on metal forming machinery. Under the Free Trade Agreement these items will continue to be duty free.

METAL WORKING MACHINERY AND MACHINE TOOLS

The report on this sector concentrates on eight U.S. commodity groups which include items such as lathes, milling machines and grinding machines. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	100.4	6.2
Western Europe	722.3	44.8
Japan	783.6	48.6
Others	6.0	0.4
Total	\$1,612.3	100.0%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on metal-working machine tools range from 4.2% to 5.8%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these duties will be reduced in five equal stages so that by January 1, 1993, these items become duty free.

MINERAL PRODUCTS

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes items such as shaped granite or marble. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import M U.S.\$ millions	Market %
Canada	10.6	11.5
Western Europe	49.2	53.3
Japan	20.0	21.7
Others	12.5	13.5
Total	\$92.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on mineral products are calculated by value, weight or volume. Tariffs by value range from 1.4% to 6%. Under the Free Trade Agreement duties on shaped mineral products will be removed by January 1, 1989.

MISCELLANEOUS MACHINERY

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include items such as wood working machinery, spraying machinery and electric power machinery. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	412.9	15.61
Western Europe	1,443.0	54.54
Japan	527.5	19.94
Others	<u> 262.2</u>	9.91
Total	\$2,645.6	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on miscellaneous machinery are diverse. Duties range from 2.4% to 5.7%. Under the Free Trade Agreement these duties will all be removed by January 1, 1998. Some will be removed by January 1, 1989, and some by January 1, 1993. Items which currently enjoy duty free status will continue to do so.

MUSICAL INSTRUMENTS

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes electronic instruments. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
-8 -	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	0.3	0.1
Western Europe	10.9	4.6
Japan	222.2	94.1
Others	2.7	1.2
Total	\$236.1	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

The current U.S. tariff on electronic musical instruments is 6.8%. Under the Free Trade Agreement this will be reduced in ten equal stages to reach duty-free status by January 1, 1998.

NONMILITARY ARMS

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include shotgun shells, rifles, and muskets. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
C	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	8.9	6.9
Western Europe	63.9	49.3
Japan	32.7	25.3
Others	24.0	18.5
Total	\$129.5	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on non military arms range from 2.3% to 8.4%. Some items will become duty free by January 1, 1993, and the others by January 1, 1998 in five and ten equal stages respectively.

NURSERY STOCK

The report on this sector concentrates on eleven U.S. commodity groups including items such as tulip bulbs, Christmas trees and dried natural flowers or plants. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
J	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	52.8	13.7
Western Europe	161.3	41.9
Japan	2.4	0.6
Others	168.2	43.8
Total	\$384.7	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on nursery stock are calculated by volume or value. Tariffs by value range from 2.2% to 11%. Fruit and nut trees, roses, orchids and foliage are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all tariffs would be removed by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of tariff reductions.

OPTICAL INSTRUMENTS AND APPARATUS

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include items such as telescopes, binoculars and microscopes. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	10.7	2.8
Western Europe	94.4	24.7
Japan	202.0	52.9
Others	<u>74.6</u>	19.6
Total	\$381.7	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on optical instruments range from 4.9% to 9%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these items become duty free by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of tariff reduction.

OUTDOOR GAMES AND SPORTING GOODS

The report on this sector concentrates on at least twenty U.S. commodity groups which include items such as archery equipment, golf balls, roller skates, toboggans, footballs, and hockey equipment. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
J	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	57.9	5.5
Western Europe	153.3	14.7
Japan	64.1	6.1
Others	770.1	73.7
Total	\$1,045.4	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on sporting equipment range from 1.5% to 7.8%. Under the Free Trade Agreement items in this category become duty free in various stages. Some become duty free on January 1, 1989. Some tariffs are reduced in five equal stages to reach duty-free status by January 1, 1993 and the remainder in ten equal steps to reach duty free status by January 1, 1998.

PACKAGING MACHINERY

The report on this sector concentrates on two U.S. commodity groups which include wrapping, packaging or filling machinery. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
· ·	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	33.9	6.3
Western Europe	422.2	78.1
Japan	63.8	11.8
Others	20.4	3.8
Total	\$540.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on packaging machinery range from 3.4% to 4.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these duties will be removed by January 1, 1993 in five equal stages.

PAPER MACHINERY

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes machines for making and processing cellulosic pulp, paper and paperboard articles. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
5	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	8.5	6.2
Western Europe	114.9	83.4
Japan	10.9	7.9
Others	3.5	2.5
Total	\$137.8	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on machinery for finishing paper or paperboard and for parts of paper machinery range from 3% to 4.7%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these tariffs will be reduced in 5 equal stages to reach duty-free status by January 1, 1993.

PERSONAL ACCESSORIES

The report on this sector concentrates on at least twenty U.S. commodity groups which include items such as handkerchiefs, mufflers, gloves and belts. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import U.S.\$ millions	Market %
	0.5.5 minons	70
Canada	11.6	1.1
Western Europe	462.6	44.2
Japan	54.9	5.3
Others	516.3	49.4
Total	\$1,045.4	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on personal accessories range from 3.7% to 15.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these items become duty free by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of reductions.

PESTICIDES

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes all pesticides. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
_	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	14.4	3.8
Western Europe	270.9	71.1
Japan	17.8	4.7
Others	77.8	20.4
Total	\$380.9	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on pesticides range from 3.7% to 13.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement these tariffs will be removed by January 1, 1993 with duties reduced in five equal stages.

PLASTIC FILM, STRIPS AND SHEETS

The report on this sector concentrates on seven U.S. commodity groups which include items such as cellulosic plastic film, strips and sheets. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market U.S.\$ millions %	
Canada	71.0	12.3
Western Europe Japan Others	165.7 156.7	28.8 27.2
Total	\$575.7	31.7 100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on plastic products are calculated either by value or by a combination of weight and value. Tariffs by value range from 2.1% to 12.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, primary forms of plastic will become duty free by January 1, 1993 and manufactured plastic products will become duty free on January 1, 1998.

PLASTIC PRODUCTS

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include items such as belts and belting for machinery, household articles and containers. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	487.3	22.5
Western Europe	570.6	26.3
Japan	343.3	15.8
Others	768.7	35.4
Total	\$2,169.9	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on plastic products are calculated either by value or by a combination of weight and value. Tariffs by value range from 2.1% to 12.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, primary forms of plastic will become duty free by January 1, 1993 and manufactured plastic products will become duty free on January 1, 1998.

PLEASURE BOATS

The report on this sector concentrates on five U.S. commodity groups which include power boats, sail boats and canoes. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market U.S.\$ millions %	
Canada	39.1	10.3
Western Europe	141.9	37.5
Japan	12.2	3.2
Others	185.3	49.0
Total	\$378.5	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on pleasure boats range from 1.5% to 4%. Canoes are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement all tariffs would be removed by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of tariff reductions.

PROCESSED PORK

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes prepared or preserved pork hams and shoulder, boned and cooked in airtight containers. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import U.S.\$ millions	Market %
		70
Canada	8.3	1.8
Western Europe	274.5	59.7
Japan	0	0
Others	177.7	38.5
Total	\$460.5	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

The current U.S. tariff on Canadian processed pork is 2.2 cents/kg. The Free Trade Agreement between Canada and the United States would result in the reduction of the tariff in five equal steps until this item becomes duty free by January 1, 1993.

PUMPS

The report on this sector concentrates on three U.S. commodity groups which include items such as pumps for liquids and air pumps. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
-	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	88.7	16.7
Western Europe	214.9	40.5
Japan	60.7	11.5
Others	166.1	31.3
Total	\$530.4	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on pumps range from 2.5% to 3.7% unless intended for installation in civil aircraft or motor vehicles, in which case these items are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement all pumps will become duty free on January 1, 1993 with duties reduced in five equal stages.

REVOLUTION AND PRODUCTION COUNTERS

The report on this sector concentrates on two U.S. commodity groups which include items such as taxi meters, tachometers and speedometers. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
G	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	15.3	14.4
Western Europe	33.3	31.3
Japan	42.4	39.8
Others	15.5	14.5
Total	\$106.5	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on revolution and production counters are 15% or 17%. Taxi meters are duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all duties will be removed by January 1, 1998 in ten equal stages.

RUBBER PRODUCTS

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include items such as belts and belting for machinery, household articles and containers. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	487.3	22.5
Western Europe	570.6	26.3
Japan	343.3	15.8
Others	768.7	35.4
Total	\$2,169.9	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. duties on rubber products range from 2.4% to 15%. Items intended for installation in civil aircraft or motor vehicles are duty free. Other duty free products in this sector are natural rubber and synthetic rubber in primary form (e.g., plates, sheets, strip). Under the Free Trade Agreement these items become duty free by January 1, 1998 with duty reductions in ten equal stages.

SEMICONDUCTORS

The report on this sector concentrates on nine U.S. commodity groups which include transistors, diodes and rectifiers. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
· ·	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	7.9	1.3
Western Europe	70.3	11.4
Japan	114.1	18.5
Others	424.0	68.8
Total	\$616.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on semiconductors range from 1% to 4.2%. Many items are currently duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all items will become duty free by January 1, 1989.

SPECIALTY CHEMICALS

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes items such as cyclic organic chemicals, acids, thiocarbonates and lactones. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
•	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	27.5	2.2
Western Europe	807.8	64.3
Japan	246.9	19.6
Others	174.7	13.9
Total	\$1,256.9	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs range from 1.8% to 10.4%. Some items are also levied duties by weight. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all tariffs on these products will be reduced in five equal stages so that all become duty free by January 1, 1993.

SYNTHETIC RESINS

The report on this sector concentrates on twenty U.S. commodity groups which include resins such as acrylic, acrylonitrile, polyester, polytetrafluoroethylene, and polyvinyl. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.S millions	%
Canada	56.5	10.5
Western Europe	230.6	43.0
Japan	137.9	25.7
Others	111.8	20.8
Total	\$536.8	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on synthetic resins are calculated by value or by a combination of weight and value. Tariffs by value range from 2.1% to 12.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these duties would be removed on January 1, 1993 with tariff reductions in five equal stages.

TAPS, COCKS AND VALVES

The report on this sector concentrates on one U.S. commodity group which includes items such as taps, cocks, valves, faucets and fittings. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	90.8	14.2
Western Europe	298.4	46.8
Japan	168.0	26.4
Others	80.2	12.6
Total	\$637.4	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on this sector range from 2.7% to 8%. Products intended for installation in motor vehicles is duty free. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all taps, cocks, valves and similar appliances will become duty free by January 1, 1993 with tariff reductions in five equal stages.

TELECOMMUNICATIONS EQUIPMENT

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include items such as telephone switching equipment and radio remote apparatus. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	393.1	11.8
Western Europe	298.6	9.0
Japan	1,425.8	42.8
Others	1,210.0	36.4
Total	\$3,327.5	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. duties on telecommunications equipment range from 4.7% to 8.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement some duties will be removed by January 1, 1989, and others will be removed by January 1, 1993.

TEXTILES

The report on this sector concentrates on four U.S. commodity groups which include items such as woven fabrics of man-made fibres, wads, wadding and batting. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
Ü	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	52.4	13.6
Western Europe	96.7	25.1
Japan	107.6	27.9
Others	129.3	33.4
Total	\$386.0	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs for the products discussed in this sector are diverse. Duties for textiles mainly of cotton, range from 6% for most plain weave textiles to 33% for those containing at least 36% wool or fine animal hair content. The majority of the almost 200 tariff categories in this product group carry duties that range from 6.5% to 12.3%. The majority of synthetic fibre textiles carry duties of 17% while laminated textiles are levied 16%. Non-woven fabrics carry tariffs from 3.4% to 17%. Some textiles are also levied duties by weight. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all tariffs will be reduced in ten equal stages so that by January 1, 1998, these items would become duty free.

TOYS AND GAMES

The report on this sector concentrates on three U.S. commodity groups which include models, rubber or plastic toys and game machines. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.S millions	%
Canada	8.9	1.1
Western Europe	61.7	7.8
Japan	247.0	31.1
Others	475.7	60.0
Total	\$793.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on toys and games range from 3.1% to 12%. Under the Free Trade Agreement tariffs will be reduced in ten equal stages to reach duty free status by January 1, 1998.

WOMEN'S CLOTHING

The report on this sector concentrates on at least ten U.S. commodity groups which include skirts, sweaters and dresses. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import U.S.\$ millions	Market %
Canada	13.0	0.3
Western Europe	299.8	7.9
Japan	49.6	1.3
Others	3,419.6	90.5
Total	\$3,782.0	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on women's clothing are calculated by value or by a combination of weight and value. Tariffs by value range from 3% to 34.6%. All tariffs on clothing will be reduced in ten equal stages so that by January 1, 1998 these items will become duty free.

WRITING MATERIALS

The report on this sector concentrates on two U.S. commodity groups which include ball point pens and pencils and cased pens and pencils. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
-	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	0.5	0.5
Western Europe	21.2	22.5
Japan	53.8	57.0
Others	18.9	20.0
Total	\$94.4	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

The current U.S. tariff for most writing materials is 0.8¢ plus 5.4%. Under the Free Trade Agreement tariffs will be reduced in ten equal stages to reach duty-free status by January 1, 1998.

WROUGHT COPPER AND COPPER ALLOYS

The report on this sector concentrates on at least twenty U.S. commodity groups which include such items as bars, rods, wire, angles, sheets, strips, foil, pipes, and fittings. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	65.9	10.9
Western Europe	277.1	45.7
Japan	116.3	19.2
Others	147.0	24.2
Total	\$606.3	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on wrought copper and copper alloys range from 1% to 11.5%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, all items become duty free by January 1, 1998 with ten equal stages of tariff reductions.

X-RAY APPARATUS AND RADIOACTIVE SUBSTANCES

The report on this sector concentrates on six U.S. commodity groups which include all measuring and controlling equipment based on the use of radioactive materials. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	13.2	2.2
Western Europe	468.0	77.3
Japan	100.8	16.6
Others	23.8	3.9
Total	\$605.8	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on X-ray equipment range from 2.1% to 4%. Some items become duty free by January 1, 1989, some by January 1, 1993 and the remainder on January 1, 1998.

YARN AND THREAD, OF WOOL AND MANMADE FIBRES

The report on this sector concentrates on at least thirteen U.S. commodity groups which include items such as nylon filaments, plied continuous yarns and wool yarn. More detailed U.S. market and tariff information and export-related leads for this product group are contained in the individual report for this sector. Highlights of the sector report are:

The U.S. Import Market

The table below shows the value of total U.S. imports for this sector in 1986 and the share of that market held by four exporting regions:

Region	U.S. Import Market	
	U.S.\$ millions	%
Canada	55.2	11.4
Western Europe	238.0	49.0
Japan	60.1	12.3
Others	132.8	27.3
Total	\$486.1	100%

Tariff Impacts of Free Trade

Current U.S. tariffs on yarn and thread range from 5% to 15%. Under the Free Trade Agreement, these duties will be removed on January 1, 1998.

Studies in Canadian Export Opportunities in the U.S. Market

or copies of studies* of interest to your business, complete the reader service card below, detach and mail:

Reader service cards may also be returned via facsimile to the following address:

Export Studies
External Affairs (DMTN)
Ottawa, Ontario
Facsimile number: (613) 996-9103

All publications are listed on the reverse side of the page.

External Affairs Canada

Affaires extérieures Canada



A program known as New Exporters to Border States (NEBS), may be of interest to you if your company is considering exporting for the first time. This program takes small groups of potential new exporters to our nearest border trade post in the U.S. for what amounts to a short, intensive course in the basics of exporting, including contacts with important local officials and business people. The enclosed reader service card includes a request box for information on the NEBS program.

The <u>WIN Exports</u> network is, a computerized information system which matches Canadian exporters to market opportunities around the world. It enables our trade posts abroad to gain immediate access to information about the products and services of 22,000 Canadian companies. The system also allows the posts to provide information about the importing communities in their regions. To ensure that your company is included, or to review and update your firm's record, please mark the WIN box on the reader service card.



arefully print your complete name, business address, title and postal code. Indicate the number and title(s) of the study/studies you wish to receive.

	DDRESS:	
		treet
City	Province	Postal Code
PLEASE SEN	ID ME THE FOLLOWING STU	JDIES:

Studies in Canadian Export Opportunities in the U.S. Market

VAILABLE JULY 1988

VAILABLE BY SEPTEMBER 1988

- 1 Agricultural Machine Parts
- 2 Aircraft Parts
- 3 Aromatic Chemicals
- 4 Auto Parts
- 5 Bakery Products
- 6 Beauty Products
- 7 Books
- 8 Business Machines
- 9 Chemical Products and Preparation
- 10 Drugs
- 11 Fish Products
- 12 Food Preparations
- 13 Footwear
- 14 Furniture
- 15 Jewellery
- 16 Medical Equipment
- 17 Metal Working Machinery and Machine Tools
- 18 Plastic Products
- 19 Rubber Products
- 20 Specialty Chemicals

- 21 Air-Conditioning Equipment
- 22 Ale, Beer, Porter, and Stout
- 23 Amplifiers
- 24 Arts and Crafts
- 25 Batteries
- 26 Brick, Ceramic, Tile, and Ceramic Construction Materials
- 27 Cement and Concrete Mixtures
- 28 Chocolate and Food Preparations Containing Cocoa
- 29 Colours, Dyes, Paints and Varnishes
- 30 Compressors, Fans and Blowers
- 31 Electrical Equipment
- 32 Fishing Equipment
- 33 Food Processing Machinery
- 34 Fruit and Vegetable Juices
- 35 Furskins
- 36 Generators
- 37 Glass Mirrors
- 38 Hand Tools
- 39 Hardware
- 40 Housewares
- 41 Lawn and Garden Equipment
- 42 Leather
- 43 Lighting Equipment
- 44 Locks, Safes, Etc. of Base Metals
- 45 Lubricating Oils and Greases
- 46 Manufactured Iron or Steel
- 47 Manufactured Metal
- 48 Material Handling Equipment
- 49 Mathematical Instruments
- 50 Measuring and Instrumentation Equipment

- 51 Men's Clothing
- 52 Metal Containers
- 53 Metal Forming Machinery
- 54 Mineral Products
- 55 Miscellaneous Machinery
- 56 Musical Instruments
- 57 Nonmilitary Arms
- 58 Nursery Stock
- 59 Optical Instruments and Apparatus
- 60 Outdoor Games and Sporting Goods
- 61 Packaging Machinery
- 62 Paper Machinery
- 63 Personal Accessories
- 64 Pesticides
- 65 Plastic Film, Strips, and Sheets
- 66 Pleasure Boats
- 67 Processed Pork
- 68 Pumps
- 69 Revolution and Production Counters
- 70 Semiconductors
- 71 Synthetic Resins
- 72 Taps, Cocks and Valves
- 73 Telecommunications Equipment
- 74 Textiles
- 75 Toys and Games
- 76 Women's Clothing
- 77 Writing Materials
- 78 Wrought Copper and Copper Alloys
- 79 X-Ray Apparatus and Radioactive Substances
- 80 Yarn and Thread, of Wool and Manmade Fibres

Business Reply Mail Card. No postage stamp necessary if mailed in Canada. Postage will be paid by

INTERNATIONAL TRADE COMMUNICATIONS GROUP (DMTN)

Department of External Affairs 125 Sussex Drive OTTAWA, Ontario K1A 9Z9



Éludes sur les débouchés canadiens aux Élais-Unis

Survol

Le commerce la clé de l'avenir



AVIS

L'information contenue dans ce document a été préparée pour le ministèr des Affaires extérieures par le Groupe de consultants Peat Marwick. Elle se fonde sur les statistiques commerciales officielles du gouvernement américain et sur les résultats d'un sondage limité réalisé auprès d'associa tions professionnelles des États-Unis et de représentants d'entreprises américaines. Peat Marwick est responsable de l'analyse et des conclusior de ce rapport.

Le Groupe de consultants Peat Marwick et le ministère des Affaires extérieures vous avisent que ce rapport ne devrait pas être considéré comme représentant les possibilités qu'offrira la poursuite de débouchés spécifique Chaque société doit mener ses propres enquêtes et études pour s'assurer de la portée et de la nature de tout débouché qui pourrait être identifié dan ce document ou dans tout autre rapport sectoriel y mentionné.

Le ministère des Affaires extérieures est disposé à offrir, sur une base individuelle, des conseils et des avis à tout société voulant poursuivre les débouchés identifiés dans ces études ou par le biais de ses autres programmes de développement des marchés.

43249080 CA1 EA 88575 EXF Studies in the Canadian export opportunities in the U.S. market an overview. --

Pour obtenir d'autres exemplaires de la présente brochure, veuillez en faire la demande en écrivant ou en téléphonant au:

Groupe des communications sur le commerce extérieur (DMTN)
Ministère des Affaires extérieures
125, promenade Sussex
Ottawa (Ontario)
K1A 0G2

1-800-267-8527

Ottawa: (613) 992-6633

© Ministre des Approvisionnements et Services Canao-

Nº de cat. E 73-7/1-1988

ISBN 0-662-55974-6







ÉTUDES
SUR LES
DÉBOUCHÉS CANADIENS
AUX ÉTATS-UNIS

SURVOL

Ministre du Commerce extérieur



Minister for International Grade

Eanada

Il me fait plaisir de vous présenter la première d'une série de publications esquissant certains des nouveaux débouchés offerts à nos exportateurs sur le marché des États-Unis. Ce survol contient des renseignements de base sur 80 secteurs de production, dont chacun offre aux Canadiens d'importantes possibilités de concurrencer sur ce marché. Des documents distincts seront publiés sous peu pour chaque groupe de produits afin de fournir une analyse plus complète et de donner aux exportateurs certains renseignements spécifiques sur les marchés et les personnes à contacter. Cette brochure contient une ficheréponse que vous pourrez utiliser pour obtenir les études sectorielles qui vous intéressent, dès qu'elles seront disponibles, ainsi que des renseignements supplémentaires sur les programmes que mon Ministère offre pour vous aider.

Veuillez aussi vous rappeler que les experts en commerce du Ministère des Affaires extérieures sont prêts à vous aider à développer vos activités d'exportation. Nos délégués commerciaux à l'étranger sont prêts à vous fournir des conseils sur la situation du marché local, ainsi que sur des agents, distributeurs et clients potentiels. Notre personnel au Canada peut vous aider à choisir entre toute une gamme de possibilités à l'étranger. Il peut vous fournir des conseils utiles sur les régions qui s'intègrent le mieux dans vos stratégies, sur les programmes que nous avons mis en place pour appuyer vos plans d'exportation, ainsi que sur les foires commerciales et autres activités qui pourraient vous aider à évaluer les marchés et à présenter vos produits et services.

La prochaine décennie offrira des débouchés et des défis sans précédent aux exportateurs canadiens. L'Accord de libre-échange entre le Canada et les États-Unis éliminera les barrières tarifaires et nous donnera un accès plus libre et équitable au marché américain. Nous espérons obtenir de même une libéralisation du commerce avec tous nos partenaires dans le cadre de l'actuelle ronde de négociations commerciales multilatérales engagée sous l'égide du GATT.

Les accords peuvent fournir des mécanismes et des moyens pour accroître vos exportations. Les efforts et la persévérance de tous les Canadiens garantiront que nous tirerons pleinement avantage des nouvelles possibilités. Le gouvernement du Canada est prêt à vous aider. Vous constaterez, j'en suis sûr, que nos programmes et nos compétences sont des outils valables pour faire des possibilités d'aujourd'hui la réalité de demain.

John C. Crosbie

DÉBOUCHÉS CANADIENS AUX ÉTATS-UNIS

SURVOL

TABLE DES MATIÈRES

	PAGE
SOMMAIRE	1.
BUT	2.
PORTÉE	2.
CONSTATATIONS SIGNIFICATIVES	2.
RAPPORTS SECTORIELS	3.
DISPONIBILITÉ	3.
FAITS SAILLANTS DES RAPPORTS SECTORIELS	
Pièces de machines agricoles*	4. 4. 5. 6. 6. 7. 8. 8. 9.
Machines de bureau*	10. 10. 11. 11. 12. 12. 13.

DÉBOUCHÉS CANADIENS AUX ÉTATS-UNIS

SURVOL

TABLE DES MATIÈRES (suite)

	PAGE
FAITS SAILLANTS DES RAPPORTS SECTORIELS (suite)	
Matériel électrique	14.
Equipement de pêche	14.
Produits de la pêche*	15.
Produits de la pêche*	15.
Machines pour l'industrie des aliments	16.
Chaussures*	16.
Jus de fruits et de légumes	17.
Meubles*	17.
Pelleteries et fourrures	18.
Génératrices	18.
Miroirs de verre	19.
Outils	19.
Quincaillerie	20.
Articles ménagers	20.
Bijouterie*	21.
Articles et fournitures - Jardins et Parterres	21.
Çuirs	22.
Éclairage - Équipement	22.
Serrures, coffre-forts etc. de métaux communs	23.
Huiles de graisses et lubrifiants	23.
Produits manufacturés en fer ou en acier	24.
Produits manufacturés en métal.	24.
Matériel de manutention des matériaux	25.
Instruments de mesure mathématique.	25. 25.
Matériel de mesure et de contrôle	26.
Matériel médical*	26. 26.
Vêtements pour hommes	20. 27.
Contenants en métal	27. 27.
Machines nour le profilage du métal	28.
Machines pour le profilage du métal	28. 28.
Produits minéraux	26. 29.
Machines diverses	29. 29.
1714O11111O3 U17 O13U3	LJ.

DÉBOUCHÉS CANADIENS AUX ÉTATS-UNIS

SURVOL

TABLE DES MATIÈRES (suite)

	PAGE
FAITS SAILLANTS DES RAPPORTS SECTORIELS (suite)	
Instruments de musique	30.
Armes non militaires	30.
Produits de pépinière	31.
Instruments et appareils d'optique	31.
Articles de loisirs de plein air et de sport	32.
Machines à empaqueter	32.
Machines à papier	33.
Accessoires personnels	33.
Pesticides	34.
Pellicules, bandes et feuilles de plastique	34.
Produits en matière plastique*	35.
Embarcations de plaisance	35.
Porc transformé	36.
Pompes	36.
Compteurs de tours et de. vitesse	37.
Produits en caoutchouc	37.
Semi-conducteurs	38.
Produits chimiques spécialisés	38.
Résines synthétiques	39.
Connexions, robinets et soupapes	39.
Matériel de télécommunication	40.
Textiles	40.
Jeux et jouets	41.
Vêtements pour femmes	41.
Fournitures de bureau	42.
Cuivre battu et alliages du cuivre	42.
Appareils de radiographie et susbstances radioactives	43.
File et filés laine et fibres synthétiques	43

^{*} Les rapports sectoriels désignés par un astérisque seront disponibles vers la fin de juillet 1988. Les soixante autres rapports sectoriels seront publiés à intervalles réguliers jusqu'à l'automne, à raison d'environ 16 par mois.

SOMMAIRE

Alors que les produits européens et asiatiques coûtent de plus en plus cher, nombre de sociétés américaines recherchent activement d'autres sources d'approvisionnement. Cette situation, conjuguée à l'Accord de libre-échange entre le Canada et les États-Unis, signifie que le moment présent est particulièrement propice à la commercialisation de nos produits aux États-Unis.

Un sondage réalisé par le Groupe de consultants Peat Marwick auprès de plus de 3 000 entreprises oeuvrant dans 80 secteurs de fabrication aux États-Unis a permis d'identifier d'importants débouchés nouveaux pour les sociétés canadiennes. Beaucoup d'entreprises américaines ne savaient pas que des sociétés canadiennes pouvaient avoir la capacité de leur fournir les produits dont elles ont besoin.

Le ministère des Affaires extérieures, en collaboration avec Peat Marwick, a entrepris la publication de 80 études sur les débouchés. Ces études donneront des renseignements sur la taille des marchés, identifieront les concurrents étrangers sur ces marchés, donneront les noms et numéros de téléphone de plusieurs importateurs américains, et démontreront comment les entreprises canadiennes - surtout les PME - pourraient contacter des importateurs américains pour tirer avantage des diverses possibilités qui s'offrent d'accroître leurs exportations aux États-Unis. Les études ne sont conçues que pour indiquer la nature et l'ampleur des débouchés offerts aux États-Unis plutôt que pour fournir une liste détaillée de débouchés spécifiques à exploiter.

Ce Survol présente les études de marché et donne les points saillants pour chaque secteur.

DÉBOUCHÉS CANADIENS AUX ÉTATS-UNIS

BUT

Cette étude a été commandée par la Direction générale de la promotion du commerce, du tourisme et de l'investissement - États-Unis du ministère des Affaires extérieures. Son objectif est d'identifier les possibilités d'accroître nos exportations aux États-Unis offertes par :

- Le réalignement des taux de change
- L'accord de libre-échange
- D'autres facteurs de concurrence comme les améliorations de la productivité.

Étant donné que ces facteurs favorisent les exportateurs canadiens, les possibilités de remplacer des importations américaines par des produits canadiens ont été identifiées. Cette étude a impliqué l'analyse des statistiques commerciales américaines et de sondages téléphoniques menés auprès d'importateurs américains oeuvrant dans 80 secteurs de fabrication.

PORTÉE

Ce document donne les points saillants d'une série de rapports sectoriels. Certains de ces rapports ont déjà été publiés, et d'autres sont en préparation. Les points saillants pour chaque secteur comprennent :

- La taille du marché des importations américaines
- Les parts du marché détenues par les exportateurs du Canada, de l'Europe de l'Ouest, du Japon et d'ailleurs
- L'effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane que les États-Unis imposent actuellement sur les produits canadiens

CONSTATATIONS SIGNIFICATIVES

Bien qu'il existe des variantes entre chaque secteur étudié, les importateurs américains contactés ont généralement mentionné que les prix de leurs achats de produits européens et japonais se sont sensiblement accrus. Par conséquent, nombre d'importateurs américains recherchent d'autres sources d'approvisionnement, ou songent à le faire. Plusieurs de ces importateurs sont intéressés à obtenir des renseignements sur les produits offerts par les fabricants canadiens. Étant donné les perceptions que les importateurs américains ont de l'Accord de libre-échange entre le Canada et les États-Unis, les fabricants canadiens sembleraient avoir de bonnes possibilités d'accroître le niveau de leurs exportations sur de nombreux marchés américains importants, ainsi que leur part de ces marchés.

RAPPORTS SECTORIELS

Pour chaque secteur choisi, deux sondages ont été menés. Les entrevues avec des importateurs américains ont donné des renseignements utiles sur les débouchés offerts. Les entrevues menées avec les associations industrielles américaines ont donné de l'information sur les tendances de l'industrie et sur les besoins du marché et, dans certains cas, des opinions sur l'incidence de l'Accord de libre-échange pour leurs industries. Les résultats de ces sondages, les analyses des statistiques commerciales américaines et les discussions avec les représentants d'entreprises américaines intéressées à en savoir plus sur les capacités canadiennes ont été présentés dans une série de rapports, qui en comprend un pour chaque secteur étudié.

Chaque rapport sectoriel contient les renseignements suivants :

- Une liste détaillée des produits englobés dans le secteur
- Les statistiques des importations américaines de produits japonais et européens en 1986, par pays
- Les statistiques des importations américaines entre 1982 et 1987, par région
- Les droits de douane que les États-Unis imposent sur les produits canadiens du secteur concerné
- Le calendrier d'élimination des droits de douane prévu dans l'Accord de libre-échange
- Un profil des importateurs américains cherchant des sources d'approvisionnement en produits spécifiques
- Une liste des importateurs américains intéressés à en savoir plus sur les fournisseurs canadiens
- Des renseignements sur les foires et publications commerciales largement fréquentées et utilisées par les importateurs américains
- La perception que l'on se fait aux États-Unis de l'incidence d'un accord de libre-échange sur le secteur

DISPONIBILITÉ

La table des matières du présent document contient une liste complète des rapports sectoriels. Pour obtenir ces rapports sectoriels, veuillez remplir et retourner la fiche-réponse ci-jointe.

PIÈCES DE MACHINES AGRICOLES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur deux groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine les pièces pour tracteurs et autres machines agricoles. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	84,6 200,4 68,4 <u>167,8</u>	16,2 38,5 13,1 32,2
Total	\$ 521,2	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis n'imposent aucun droit sur les pièces de machines agricoles fabriquées au Canada. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces produits continueront de bénéficier de la franchise des droits.

MATÉRIEL DE CLIMATISATION

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur trois groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, tout le matériel de climatisation. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Consta		
Canada Europe de l'Ouest	36,1 23,8	8,3 5,5
Japon	241,8	55,9
Autres	<u>131,1</u>	<u>30,3</u>
Total	\$ 432,8	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les climatisateurs sont assujettis à des droits de 2,2 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés le 1er janvier 1998, en dix tranches égales.

PIÈCES D'AÉRONEFS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits qui comprend, selon la classification américaine, des filtres, des bâtis-moteurs et des groupes redresseurs. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur les droits appliqués aux États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986 et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	1 216,5 1 944,7 212,8 427,0	32,0 51,2 5,6 11,2
Total	\$ 3 800,1	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les pièces d'aéronefs ne sont assujetties à aucun droit de douane et il continuera d'en être ainsi dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange.

ALES, BIÈRES, PORTERS ET STOUTS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine les ales, les bières, les porters et les stouts. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines	
_	en millions de dollars US	s en %
Canada	145,2	18,5
Europe de l'Ouest	461,4	58,7
Japon	16,5	2,1
Autres	<u>163,2</u>	<u>20.7</u>
Total	\$ 786,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent des droits de 1,6 cents le litre sur la bière de malt. Toutes les autres bières ainsi que les ales, les porters et les stouts sont admis en franchise. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits applicables à tous ces produits seront supprimés en dix étapes de durée égale, de sorte que les produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

AMPLIFICATEURS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur deux groupes de produits comprenant, notamment selon la classification américaine les haut-parleurs et les amplificateurs électriques basse fréquence. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en 9	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	8,8 40,0 427,8 <u>195,0</u>	1,3 6,0 63,7 29,0
Total	\$ 671.6	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent des droits de 4,9 ou de 8,5 % sur les haut-parleurs et les amplificateurs. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales d'ici le 1^{er} janvier 1998.

PRODUITS CHIMIQUES AROMATIQUES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant, notamment selon la classification américaine, le musc ambrette, les alcools aromatiques et les éthers aromatiques. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	0 23,0 65,1 11,1	0 23,2 65,6 11,2
Total	\$ 99,2	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent des droits allant de 2,5 à 23,5 % tandis que pour certains articles les droits sont calculés selon le poids. D'ici le 1^{er} janvier 1993, ces produits seront admis en franchise en vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange. Les droits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales.

ARTS ET MÉTIERS D'ART

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur quatre groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les antiquités, les peintures et les sculptures. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	26,2 1 275,2 65,4 135,2	1,7 84,9 4,4 <u>9,0</u>
Total	\$ 1502,0	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent des droits de 6 % sur les antiquités d'au plus cent ans. Les autres oeuvres d'art, pièces de collection et antiquités sont admises en franchise. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, tous les produits d'art et de métiers d'art seront admis en franchise d'ici le 1er janvier 1993. Les droits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales.

PIÈCES D'AUTOMOBILE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins trente groupes de produits comprenant entre autres, selon la classification américaine, les moteurs, les pompes d'injection, les tableaux signalisateurs, les engrenages et les freins. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	4 670,7 2 035,6 2 967,0 1 446,6	41,9 18,3 26,6 13,2
Total	\$ 11 139,9	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis n'imposent aucun droits sur les pièces d'automobile et, en vertu de l'Accord sur le libre-échange, les pièces d'automobile continueront d'être admises en franchise.

PRODUITS DE BOULANGERIE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les biscuits, les gâteaux, les pâtisseries et autres produits de boulangerie semblables, y compris les gaufrettes non comestibles. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	75,2 128,1 14,4 	30,1 51,3 5,8 12,8
Total	\$ 249,8	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent des droits allant de 5 à 10 % sur les produits de boulangerie. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange d'ici le 1^{er} janvier 1998, tous les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales.

ACCUMULATEURS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur deux groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les accumulateurs au nickel-calcium, les piles non rechargeables et les piles primaires. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	1,8	0,6
Europe de l'Ouest Japon	42,2 184,8	13,2 57,8
Autres	91,0	<u>28,4</u>
Total	\$ 319,8	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits imposés par les États-Unis va de 5,1 à 5,3 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales de sorte que les produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

PRODUITS DE SOINS DE BEAUTÉ

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur deux groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les parfums, les eaux de toilette et les produits de beauté. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada	18,9	4,3
Europe de l'Ouest	176,2	40,1
Japon	20,9	4,8
Autres	<u>223,5</u>	<u>50,8</u>
Total	\$ 439,5	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent des droits de douane de 5 % sur les parfums et les eaux de toilette, de 4,9 % sur les produits de beauté et de 4,9 à 5,8 % sur les autres articles de toilette. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales de sorte que les produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

LIVRES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les livres écrits par des auteurs étrangers ainsi que par des auteurs américains publiés à l'étranger. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines	
-	en millions de dollars US	
Canada	96,5	15,2
Europe de l'Ouest	308,6	48,6
Japon	122,1	19,3
Autres	<u>107,4</u>	<u>16,9</u>
Total	\$ 634.6	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis n'imposent aucun droit de douane sur les livres produits au Canada. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces produits continueront de bénéficier de la franchise des droits.

BRIQUES, TUILES, CARREAUX ET AUTRES PRODUITS DE CONSTRUCTION EN CÉRAMIQUE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur sept groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, tous les produits de construction en céramique. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	4,4 200,2 61,8 	1,3 59,0 18,2 21,5
Total	\$ 339,2	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

La fourchette de droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les produits de construction en céramique va de 4,9 à 20 %. Certains droits seront supprimés à compter du 1er janvier 1993, et les autres, à compter du 1er janvier 1998, en cinq ou dix tranches égales respectivement.

MACHINES DE BUREAU

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les machines électroniques de traitement de l'information et les autres machines de bureau. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines	
-	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	727,7	6,2
Europe de l'Ouest	1 605,9	13,7
Japon	5 042,9	43,2
Autres	4 036,9	<u>36,9</u>
Total	\$ 11 683,4	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les machines électroniques de traitement de l'information va de 3,7 à 4,9 %. Les droits imposés sur les autres machines de bureau vont de 2,2 à 5,3 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1989 ou du 1er janvier 1993.

MÉLANGES DE CIMENT ET DE BÉTON

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur trois groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, le ciment, le ciment non broyé et le ciment hyraulique, ainsi que des mélanges de béton. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	124,6 118,7 20,3 209,7	26,3 25,1 4,3 44,3
Total	\$ 473,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane imposés par les États-Unis sur le ciment Portland est de 22 cents la tonne, y compris le poids du conteneur. Tous les autres ciments sont importés en franchise des droits. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, le ciment Portland bénéficiera de la franchise des droits à compter du 1er janvier 1989.

PRODUITS CHIMIQUES SPÉCIALISÉS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, des fluides et produits chimiques pour automobiles, des catalyseurs et des composés chimiques intermédiaires pour la fabrication de produits pharmaceutiques, de produits de beauté et des produits alimentaires. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	58,4 213,5 85,0 119,7	12,3 44,8 17,8 25,1
Total	\$ 476,6	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane imposés sur les produits de ce secteur varient considérablement car les produits en question sont destinés à bon nombre d'industries différentes. Les composés chimiques intermédiaires entrant dans la fabrication des parfums, des produits de beauté et des préparations de toilette sont assujettis à des droits de 6 ou 6,3 %, ou, si le droit est fixé en fonction du poids, de 11 cents le kilogramme plus 4,9 ou 4,7 %. En ce qui concerne les droits relatifs aux préparations destinées à l'industrie du textile et à l'industrie du papier, ils sont de 6 et de 12 % respectivement. Les droits maximaux dans ce secteur sont de 18 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, tous les droits seront supprimés à compter du 1er janvier 1993.

CHOCOLAT ET PRÉPARATIONS ALIMENTAIRES CONTENANT DU CACAO

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur trois groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, le chocolat édulcoré et toutes les confiseries contenant du cacao ou du chocolat. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	69,8 120,1 0,4 _36,0	30,8 53,0 0,2 16,0
Total	\$ 226,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane imposés actuellement par les États-Unis sur les préparations de chocolat se situent entre 2,5 et 10 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales de sorte que les produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

COLORANTS, TEINTURES, PEINTURES ET VERNIS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur trois groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, des colorants organiques synthétiques, des vernis, des vernis-laques et des pigments à l'eau. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Régions	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	17,3 318,7 234,2 <u>17,2</u>	2,9 54,3 39,9 <u>2,9</u>
Total	\$ 587,4	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

La fourchette des droits imposés actuellement par les États-Unis sur les colorants et les teintures va de 3,1 à 20 %. Pour les peintures et les vernis, la fourchette des droits va de 1,8 à 5,9 %. En vertu de l'Accord, ces produits seront admis en franchise au 1^{er} janvier 1993. Les droits seront réduits en cinq tranches égales.

COMPRESSEURS, VENTILLATEURS ET SOUFFLEURS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur trois groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, des compresseurs, des ventilateurs et des souffleurs pour la réfrigération et la climatisation. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les Etats-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	32,6 96,8 322,2 <u>436,7</u>	3,7 10,9 36,3 49,1
Total	\$ 888,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

La fourchette des droits actuellement imposés par les États-Unis sur les compresseurs, les ventilateurs et les souffleurs va de 3,4 à 4,7 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libr-échange, les droits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales de sorte que les produits seron admis en franchise à compter de 1er janvier 1993.

MÉDICAMENTS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur quatre groupes de produits comprenant notamment, selon la classification américaine, les antibiotiques, d'autres médicaments et divers produits pharmaceutiques. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les Etats-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	33,7 961,5 183,5 380,1	2,1 61,7 11,8 <u>24,4</u>
Total	\$ 1558.8	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les médicaments va de 3,7 à 16,6 %. Pour la plupart des médicaments, les droits se situent entre 5,3 et 10,8 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales de sorte que tous les médicaments seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1993.

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les produits pharmaceutiques va de 1,5 à 16,2 %. Pour la plupart des groupes de produits, les droits se situent entre 2,4 et 7,8 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales, de sorte que tous les produits pharmaceutiques seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

MATÉRIEL ÉLECTRIQUE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur seize groupes de produits comprenant notamment, selon la classification américaine, les dispositifs électriques, les connecteurs, les commutateurs, les résistances et les cartes de circuits imprimés. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars U	S en %
Canada	612,1	7,4
Europe de l'Ouest	998,9	12,2
Japon	2 274,9	27,7
Autres	<u>4 330,4</u>	<u>52,7</u>
Total	\$ 8216,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur le matériel électrique va de 2,7 à 10 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront abolis d'ici le 1er janvier 1993 ou le 1er janvier 1998. Le matériel électrique destiné à être installé dans les véhicules automobiles continueront de bénéficier de la franchise des droits.

ÉQUIPEMENT DE PÊCHE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur huit groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les agrès et attirails de tous genres pour la pêche sportive. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations amé	ricaines
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	1,1 27,2 79,2 <u>116,8</u>	0,5 12,1 35,3 <u>52,1</u>
Total	\$ 224,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur l'équipement de pêche va de 5 à 9,2 %. Les droits sur les hameçons seront abolis d'ici le 1er janvier 1989. Les droits sur les autres articles de pêche seront supprimés en dix tranches égales, de sorte qu'à compter du 1er janvier 1998, ils seront admis en franchise.

PRODUITS DE LA PÊCHE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, tant le poisson transformé que le poisson non transformé. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	185,9 46,0 142,6 <u>503,4</u>	21,2 5,2 16,3 <u>57,3</u>
Total	\$ 877,9	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les produits de la pêche provenant du Canada est très large. Pour ce qui est des poissons plats, les droits sont de 1,1 cent le kilo. Pour le poisson et les fruits de mer, les droits demandés vont de 2,4 à 35 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront éliminés selon différents échéanciers. Certains produits seront affranchis à compter du 1^{er} janvier 1989, d'autres le seront en cinq tranches égales prenant fin le 1^{er} janvier 1993 et d'autres encore, en dix tranches égales prenant fin le 1^{er} janvier 1998. Les produits qui en ce moment sont admis en franchise continueront de l'être.

PRÉPARATIONS ALIMENTAIRES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les plats cuisinés congelés, les préparations pour coquetels, les glaces et les viandes préparées en conserve. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
· ·	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	79,6	27,9
Europe de l'Ouest	58,1	20,3
Japon	82,9	29,0
Autres	<u>65,2</u>	<u>22,8</u>
Total	\$ 285,8	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les préparations alimentaires est très large, les produits de ce groupe étant extrêmement variés. Pour ce qui est de certains produits, les droits sont fonction du poids, pour d'autres, ils sont fonction du prix et pour d'autres encore, du poids et du prix. Les droits fixés en fonction du prix vont de 2,5 à 15 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés selon différents échéanciers. Certains produits seront affranchis à compter du 1er janvier 1989, d'autres le seront à compter du 1er janvier 1993 et la plupart, à compter du 1er janvier 1998. Les articles qui en ce moment sont admis en franchise continueront de l'être.

MACHINES POUR L'INDUSTRIE DES ALIMENTS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les machines pour le conditionnement du sucre, de la viande, de la volaille, des fruits, des légumes et de la confiserie. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
cii illinons de donais es	CII 70
8.6 210,1 32,3	3,2 78,5 12,1
	<u>_6,2</u> 100 %
	en millions de dollars US 8.6 210,1

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les machines pour l'industrie des aliments va de 3,5 à 4 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés, d'ici le 1er janvier 1993, en cinq tranches égales.

CHAUSSURES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins quatre groupes de produits : chaussures en caoutchouc pour hommes , en caoutchouc pour femmes, chaussures en cuir pour hommes et chaussures en cuir pour femmes. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	S en %
Canada	34,0	0,5
Europe de l'Ouest	1 514,8	23,5
Japon	13,0	0,2
Autres	<u>4 897,8</u>	<u>75,8</u>
Total	\$ 6459,6	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, les droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les chaussures sont calculés d'après la valeur du produit ou selon une combinaison du volume et de la valeur. Dans les cas des droits imposés selon la valeur, la fourchette va de 2,5 à 48 %. Tous les droits seront réduits en dix tranches égales, de sorte que tous ces produits seront admis en franchise d'ici le 1er janvier 1998.

JUS DE FRUITS ET DE LÉGUMES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur sept groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, tous les jus de fruits et de légumes dont la teneur en alcool est nulle ou inférieure à 1 %. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
	on minions de donars os	CII 70
Canada	18,3	2,3 15,1
Europe de l'Ouest	120,1	
Japon Autres	I, I 650 1	0,1
Auucs	<u>658,1</u>	<u>82,5</u>
Total	\$ 797,6	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les jus de fruits et de légumes va de 0,3 cent le litre à 9,25 cent le litre. Le jus de pomme est admis en franchise. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront réduits graduellement en dix tranches égales jusqu'à leur suppression le 1er janvier 1998.

MEUBLES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur trois groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, aussi bien le mobilier de maison que le mobilier à forfait. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	496,0 1 016,4 74,1 <u>1 304,9</u>	17,2 35,1 2,6 45,1
Total	\$ 2891,4	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur ces groupes de meubles va de 2,5 à 7,5 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés, d'ici le 1er janvier 1993, en cinq tranches égales.

PELLETERIES ET FOURRURES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur dix groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, toutes les peaux brutes ou non apprêtées. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	24,8	17,1
Europe de l'Ouest	100,4	69,1
Japon	1,8	1,2
Autres	18,4	<u>12,6</u>
Total	\$ 145,4	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les peaux de fourrure va de 2 à 8 %. La plus grande partie des peaux brutes est admise en franchise. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés le 1er janvier 1989.

GÉNÉRATRICES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur quatre groupes de produits qui comprennent, selon la classification américaine, les moteurs électriques, les génératrices et les groupes électrogènes. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	22,5	6,4
Europe de l'Ouest	175,8	50,0
Japon	108,6	30,9
Autres	44,4	12,7
Total	\$ 351,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits sur les génératrices va de 3 à 10 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, la plupart des droits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales de sorte que le produit sera admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1993. Certains droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales de sorte que le produit sera admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

MIROIRS DE VERRE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits qui comprend, selon la classification américaine, tous les miroirs de verre. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations amo	Éricaines
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	5,9 20,3 31,9 44,8	5,8 19,7 31,0 43,5
Total	\$ 102,9	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits sur les miroirs de verre va de 7,8 à 10 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales de sorte que le produit sera admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

OUTILS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur deux groupes de produits qui comprennent, selon la classification américaine, les outils électriques et les outils non électriques. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	15,7 90,2 223,0 _ <u>52,2</u>	4,1 23,7 58,5 13,7
Total	\$ 381,1	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les droits sur les outils sont calculés selon diverses méthodes. Certains droits sont calculés en fonction de la valeur, d'autres en fonction du volume et d'autres encore en fonction des deux. La fourchette de droits ad valorem va de 2,8 à 9,0 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits sur certains outils seront supprimés le 1er janvier 1993. Tous les droits seront supprimés à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

QUINCAILLERIE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur cinq groupes de produits qui comprennent, selon la classification américaine, les pointes, les clous, les boulons, les écrous et les vis. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	130,9 70,2 300,5 <u>292,0</u>	16,5 8,8 37,9 <u>36,8</u>
Total	\$ 793,6	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits sur les écrous, les boulons, les vis, etc. va de 0,7 à 12,5 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales de sorte que le produit sera admis en franchise à compter du 1^{er} janvier 1998.

ARTICLES MÉNAGERS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur quatre groupes de produits qui comprennent, selon la classification américaine, des articles tels que des verreries et des pièces de vaisselle. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	2,0	0,2
Europe de l'Ouest	273,3	25,2
Japon	369,3	34,0
Autres	<u>441,1</u>	<u>40,6</u>
Total	\$ 1085,7	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits sur les articles ménagers en provenance du Canada va de 1,4 à 35 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales de sorte que les produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1^{er} janvier 1998.

BIJOUTERIE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur trois groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les bijoux de métaux précieux et la bijouterie de fantaisie. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	10,6 1 271,6 46,0 <u>1 106,0</u>	0,4 52,2 1,9 45,5
Total	\$ 2434,2	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits sur les bijoux de métaux précieux va de 2,1 à 21 %. La majorité des catégories de produits sont assujettis à un droit de 6,5 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces produits bénéficieront de la franchise de droits à compter du 1er janvier 1993.

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits sur les bijoux de fantaisie va de 4,9 à 11 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces produits bénéficieront de la franchise de droits à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

ARTICLES ET FOURNITURES - JARDINS ET PARTERRES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les tondeuses à gazon et les pièces de rechange. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	35,1 22,7 50,7 <u>9,8</u>	29,7 19,2 42,9 <u>8,2</u>
Total	\$ 118,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent des tarifs de 4 % sur les tondeuses à gazon pour les parcs ou les terrains de sport. Toutes les autres tondeuses à gazon sont admises en franchise. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, tous les articles et fournitures pour jardins et parterres seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1998, les droits étant supprimés en dix tranches égales.

CUIRS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les cuirs provenant des bovins et des chevaux. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	25,7	9,3
Europe de l'Ouest	84,5	30,4
Japon	1,9	0,7
Autres	<u>165,4</u>	<u>59.6</u>
Total	\$ 277,5	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits sur les cuirs va de 3,1 à 5,5 %. Les cuirs bruts et les peaux sont admis en franchise. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, la plupart des catégories seront admises en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1993, les droits étant supprimés en cinq tranches égales.

ÉCLAIRAGE - ÉQUIPEMENT

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins dix groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les globes de verre et les abat-jour, les lentilles et les filtres, les lampes et les lampes de poche. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	22,0	3,8
Europe de l'Ouest	119,6	20,7
Japon	20,0	3,5
Autres	<u>415,6</u>	<u>72,0</u>
Total	\$ 577,2	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits imposés par les États-Unis va de 2,7 à 25 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seraient supprimés en dix tranches égales d'ici le 1er janvier 1998.

SERRURES, COFFRES-FORTS, ETC. DE MÉTAUX COMMUNS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins dix groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, des articles comme des cadenas, des serrures pour bagages, des ferme-porte, des hamais, des chamières et des ferrures. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	224,4 128,0 127,1 <u>317,9</u>	28,1 16,1 15,9 <u>39,9</u>
Total	\$ 797,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les serrures, les coffres-forts, etc., va de 2,3 à 7,5 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces produits seraient admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1998, les droits étant supprimés en dix tranches égales.

HUILES DE GRAISSAGE ET LUBRIFIANTS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur quatre groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les articles tirés du pétrole, de l'huile de schiste ou du gaz naturel. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	145,6 230,0 12,4 2 177,7	5,7 9,0 0,5 <u>84,8</u>
Total	\$ 2,565.7	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les huiles et les graisses tirées des combustibles minéraux sont calculés par volume, par poids, par valeur ou selon une combinaison de poids et de valeur. Des droits de 5,8 % ou de 1,3 cent/kg + 5,7 % sont imposés sur les graisses. La fourchette de droits imposés sur les huiles par volume va de 10,25 cent/baril à 52,5 cent/baril. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1^{er} janvier 1993, les droits étant supprimés en cinq tranches égales.

PRODUITS MANUFACTURÉS EN FER OU EN ACIER

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins trente groupes de produits comprenant notamment, selon la classification américaine, les lingots, les blooms, les cornières, les fils, les rails et les tuyaux. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	360,6 764,0 629,8 	15,6 33,1 27,3 <u>24,0</u>
Total	\$ 2305.9	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les produits manufacturés en fer ou en acier va de 0,3 à 10 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, certains droits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales d'ici le 1er janvier 1993 et d'autres seront supprimés en dix tranches égales d'ici le 1er janvier 1998.

PRODUITS MANUFACTURÉS EN MÉTAL

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur neuf groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, divers types de câbles métalliques et le fil toronné. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest	22,2 176,5	5,1 40,7
Japon Autres	109,3 125,3	25,2 29,0
Total	\$ 433,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits imposés par les États-Unis sur le fil toronné et les câbles métalliques va de 1 à 5,8 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales de sorte que ces produits seront admis en franchise le 1er janvier 1998.

MATÉRIEL DE MANUTENTION DES MATÉRIAUX

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins dix groupes de produits comprenant notamment, selon la classification américaine, les appareils de levage, les treuils, les convoyeurs et les pièces pour le matériel de manutention des matériaux. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
· ·	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	279,4	17,0
Europe de l'Ouest	678,4	41,2
Japon	435,6	26,5
Autres	251,7	<u>15,3</u>
Total	\$ 1645,1	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits imposés par les États-Unis sur le matériel de manutention des matériaux va de 2 à 5,7 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, tous les droits frappant ces produits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales d'ici le 1er janvier 1993.

INSTRUMENTS DE MESURE MATHÉMATIQUE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur cinq groupes de produits comprenant notamment, selon la classification américaine, les règles à calcul, les calibres d'épaisseur, les jauges et les équilibreuses. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	8,8 104,7 84,3 	3,9 46,5 37,4 12,2
Total	\$ 225.3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les instruments de mesure mathématique va de 4,9 à 5,8 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales d'ici le 1er janvier 1998.

MATÉRIEL DE MESURE ET DE CONTRÔLE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur cinq groupes de produits comprenant notamment, selon la classification américaine, les oscilloscopes, le matériel de chromatographie gazeuse et les enregistreurs permettant de déterminer les propriétés électriques. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	117,3 756,8 434,3 203,0	7,8 50,1 28,7 <u>13,4</u>
Total	\$ 1511,4	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette de droits imposés par les États-Unis sur le matériel de mesure et de contrôle va de 2,8 à 17 %, la majorité des catégories de produits étant frappée de droits inférieurs à 10 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales d'ici le 1er janvier 1998.

MATÉRIEL MÉDICAL

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les instruments chirurgicaux et l'équipement de diagnostic. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	18,7 668,4 318,8 	1,9 66,3 31,6 <u>6,2</u>
Total	\$ 1007,6	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur le matériel médical va de 3,7 à 10 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés, d'ici le ler janvier 1998, en dix tranches égales.

VÊTEMENTS POUR HOMMES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins sept groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les complets et les tricots. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations amo	éricaines
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	7,4 223,3 8,0 <u>577,5</u>	0,9 27,4 1,0 70,7
Total	\$ 816,2	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, les droits sur les vêtements pour hommes sont calculés en fonction de la valeur ou du poids et de la valeur combinés. Lorsque les droits sont calculés en fonction de la valeur, la fourchette va de 3 à 34,6 %. Les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales de sorte que, le ler janvier 1998, ces produits seront admis en franchise.

CONTENANTS EN MÉTAL

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur quatre groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les fûts, les flacons, les cannettes, les tubes et les contenants sous pression. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	40,8 56,6 14,0 <u>55,6</u>	24,4 33,9 8,4 33,3
Total	\$ 167,0	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les contenants en métal va de 2,6 à 20 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés, d'ici le ler janvier 1993, en cinq tranches égales ou, d'ici le ler janvier 1998, en dix tranches égales. Certains produits sont déjà admis en franchise et ils continueront de l'être.

MACHINES POUR LE PROFILAGE DU MÉTAL

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur deux groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les machines de coulée et les convertisseurs. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	17,9 25,2 62,0 	15,7 22,1 54,2 <u>8,0</u>
Total	\$ 114.3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, aucun droit n'est imposé sur les machines de profilage du métal. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces produits continueront d'être admis en franchise.

MACHINES À TRAVAILLER LES MÉTAUX ET MACHINES-OUTILS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur huit groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les tours, les fraiseuses et les meules. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	100,4 722,3 783,6 	6,2 44,8 48,6 0,4
Total	\$ 1612,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les machines à travailler les métaux et sur les machines-outils va de 4,2 à 5,8 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales, de sorte que les produits seront admis en franchise à compter du ler janvier 1993.

PRODUITS MINÉRAUX

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits qui comprend notamment, selon la classification américaine, le granit et le marbre façonnés. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	10,6 49,2 20,0 	11,5 53,3 21,7 <u>6,4</u>
Total	\$ 92,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les États-Unis calculent actuellement leurs droits de douane sur les produits minéraux en fonction de la valeur, du poids ou du volume. La fourchette des droits en fonction de la valeur va de 1,4 à 6 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits sur les produits minéraux façonnés seront supprimés le 1er janvier 1989.

MACHINES DIVERSES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les machines à travailler le bois, les machines à vaporiser et les machines de production d'électricité. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	412,9 1 443,0 527,5 	15,61 54,54 19,94 <u>9,91</u>
Total	\$ 2645.6	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane américains actuels sur les machines diverses varient. La fourchette des droits va de 2,4 à 5,7 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront tous supprimés d'ici le 1er janvier 1998. Certains seront supprimés le 1er janvier 1989, d'autres le 1er janvier 1993. Les produits qui sont actuellement admis en franchise continueront à l'être.

INSTRUMENTS DE MUSIQUE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits qui comprend notamment, selon la classification américaine, les instruments électroniques. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	$0.3 \\ 10.9 \\ 222.2 \\ \underline{2.7}$	0,1 4,6 94,1 <u>1,2</u>
Total	\$ 236,1	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane américains actuels sur les instruments de musique électroniques sont de 6,8 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales de sorte que le produit sera admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

ARMES NON MILITAIRES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les cartouches de chasse, les carabines et les fusils de chasse. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	8,9 63,9 32,7 	6,9 49,3 25,3 18,5
Total	\$ 129,5	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

La fourchette des droits de douane américains actuels va de 2,3 à 8,4 %. Certains produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1993 et les autres à compter du 1er janvier 1998 en cinq et dix tranches égales, respectivement.

PRODUITS DE PÉPINIÈRE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur onze groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les bulbes de tulipes, les arbres de Noël et les fleurs et plantes naturelles séchées. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	52,8 161,3 2,4 168,2	13,7 41,9 0,6 43,8
Total	\$ 484,7	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les États-Unis calculent actuellement leurs droits de douane sur les produits de pépinière en fonction du volume ou de la valeur. La fourchette des droits en fonction de la valeur va de 2,2 à 11 %. Les arbres fruitiers, les noyers, les roses, les orchidées et les feuillages sont admis en franchise. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, tous les droits seraient supprimés à compter du 1er janvier 1998 en dix tranches égales.

INSTRUMENTS ET APPAREILS D'OPTIQUE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les télescopes, les jumelles et les microscopes. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	10,7 94,4 202,0 <u>74,6</u>	2,8 24,7 52,9 19,6
Total	\$ 381,7	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

La fourchette des droits de douane américains actuels va de 4,9 à 9 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces produits seront admis en franchise à partir du 1er janvier 1998 après que les droits auront été supprimés en dix tranches égales.

ARTICLES DE LOISIRS, DE PLEIN AIR ET DE SPORT

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins vingt groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, le matériel de tir à l'arc, les balles de golf, les patins à roulettes, les toboggans, les ballons de football et l'équipement de hockey. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	57,9 153,3 64,1 	5,5 14,7 6,1 73,7
Total	S 1 045,4	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits applicables aux articles de sport va de 1,5 à 7,8 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les produits de cette catégorie seront progressivement affranchis des droits. Certains produits seront affranchis à compter du 1^{cr} janvier 1989, d'autres le seront en cinq tranches égales prenant fin le 1^{cr} janvier 1993 et le reste, en dix tranches égales prenant fin le 1^{cr} janvier 1998.

MACHINES À EMPAQUETER

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur deux groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les machines d'emballage ou d'empaquetage et les remplisseuses. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	33,9 422,2 63,8 _20,4	6,3 78,1 11,8 <u>3,8</u>
Total	S 540,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent, sur les machines d'emballage, des droits dont la fourchette varie de 3,4 à 4,5 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales de sorte que les produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1993.

MACHINES À PAPIER

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les machines pour la fabrication et la transformation de la pâte cellulosique et la fabrication de papier et d'articles en carton. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
Ç	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	8,5	6,2
Europe de l'Ouest	114,9	83,4
Japon	10,9	7,9
Autres	_3,5	<u>2.5</u>
Total	\$ 137,8	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent, sur les machines de finition du papier et du carton et sur les pièces de machines à papier, des droits dont la fourchette varie de 3 à 4,7 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales, de sorte que les produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1993.

ACCESSOIRES PERSONNELS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins vingt groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les mouchoirs, les foulards, les gants et les ceintures. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
J	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	11,6	1,1
Europe de l'Ouest	462,6	44,2
Japon	54,9	5,3
Autres	<u>516,2</u>	<u>49,4</u>
Total	\$ 1 045,4	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent, sur les accessoires personnels, des droits dont la fourchette va de 3,7 à 15,5 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales, de sorte que les produits seront admis en franchise à compter du ler janvier 1998.

PESTICIDES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, tous les pesticides. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	14,4 270,9 17,8 <u>77,8</u>	3,8 71,1 4,7 20,4
Total	\$ 380,9	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

À l'heure actuelle, les États-Unis imposent, sur les pesticides, des droits dont la fourchette va de 3,7 à 13,5 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en cinq tranches égales de sorte que les produits seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1993.

PELLICULES, BANDES ET FEUILLES DE PLASTIQUE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur sept groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, des articles comme les pellicules, les bandes et les feuilles de plastique. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur les droits appliqués aux États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contien les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
	en minors de donais 05	Cii 70
Canada	71,0	12,3
Europe de l'Ouest Japon	165,7 156,7	28,8 27,2
Autres	130,7 182,3	31,7
Total	\$ 575,7	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les États-Unis calculent actuellement leurs droits de douane sur les produits plastiques en alliant le poids et la valeur. Les droits calculés en fonction de la valeur varient de 2,1 à 12,5 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, le plastique sous sa forme brute cessera d'être assujetti aux droits de douane à compter du 1er janvier 1993 et des produits plastiques à compter de 1er janvier 1998.

PRODUITS EN MATIÈRE PLASTIQUE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les courroies pour les machines, les articles ménagers et les contenants. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	487,3 570,6 343,3 <u>768,7</u>	22,5 26,3 15,8 <u>35,4</u>
Total	\$ 2 169,9	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les États-Unis calculent actuellement leurs droits sur les produits en matière plastique en fonction de la valeur ou en fonction à la fois du poids et de la valeur. La fourchette des droits en fonction de la valeur va de 2,1 à 12,5 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, les produits en matière plastique non transformés seront admis en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1993 tandis que les produits en matière plastique transformés le seront à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

EMBARCATIONS DE PLAISANCE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur cinq groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les canots automobiles, les voiliers et les canoës. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	39,1	10,3
Europe de l'Ouest	141,9	37,5
Japon	12,2	3,2
Autres	<u>185,3</u>	<u>49,0</u>
Total	\$ 378,5	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

La fourchette des droits de douane américains actuels va de 1,5 à 4 %. Les canoës sont admis en franchise. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, tous les droits doivent être supprimés d'ici le 1er janvier 1998, en dix tranches égales.

PORC TRANSFORMÉ

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits qui comprend notamment, selon la classification américaine, les jambons et les épaules de porc, préparés ou en conserve, désossés et cuits dans des contenants hermétiques. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	8,3 274,5 0 <u>177,7</u>	1,8 59,7 0 38,5
Total	\$ 460,5	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane américains actuels sur le porc transformé canadien sont de 2,2 cents/kg. L'Accord de libre-échange entre le Canada et les États-Unis entraînerait la diminution des droits en cinq tranches égales jusqu'à ce que le produit soit admis en franchise le 1er janvier 1993.

POMPES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur trois groupes de produits qui comprennent, selon la classification américaine, les pompes à liquides et les pompes à air. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest	88,7 214,9	16,7 40,5
Japon Autres	60,7 <u>166,1</u>	11,5 31,3
Total	\$ 530,4	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

La fourchette des droits de douane américains actuels sur les pompes va de 2,5 à 3,7 %, à moins que celles-ci soient destinées à des aéronefs ou à des véhicules à moteur civils, auquel cas elles sont admises en franchise. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, toutes les pompes seront admises en franchise à compter du 1er janvier 1993, après la suppression des droits en cinq tranches égales.

COMPTEURS DE TOURS ET DE VITESSE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur deux groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, des produits tels que les taximètres, les tachymètres et les indicateurs de vitesse. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	15,3 33,3 42,4 	14,4 31,3 39,8 <u>14,5</u>
Total	\$ 106,5	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, les droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les compteurs de tours et de vitesse sont de 15 ou 17 %. Les taximètres sont admis en franchise. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, tous ces droits seront supprimés, d'ici le 1er janvier 1998, en dix tranches égales.

PRODUITS EN CAOUTCHOUC

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, des articles tels que les courroies pour machines, les articles et contenants ménagers. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les Etats-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	487.3	22,6
Europe de l'Ouest	570,6	26,3
Japon	343,3	15,8
Autres	<u>768,7</u>	<u>35,4</u>
Total	\$ 2169,9	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les produits en caoutchouc va de 2,4 à 15 %. Les articles destinés à être installés dans des véhicules motorisés ou des aéronefs civils sont admis en franchise. Les autres produits de ce secteur exempts de droits sont le caoutchouc naturel et le caoutchouc synthétique sous une forme primaire (par ex., tôles, feuilles et feuillards). En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront réduits en dix tranches égales jusqu'à leur suppression le 1er janvier 1998.

SEMI-CONDUCTEURS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur neuf groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les transistors, les diodes et les redresseurs. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	7,9	1,3
Europe de l'Ouest	70,3	11,4
Japon	114,1	18,5
Autres	<u>424,0</u>	<u>68,8</u>
Total	\$ 616,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les semi-conducteurs va de 1 à 4,2 %. Nombre de ces articles sont admis en franchise. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, tous ces produits seront admis en franchise à partir du 1^{er} janvier 1989.

PRODUITS CHIMIQUES SPÉCIALISÉS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant notamment, selon la classification américaine, les produits organiques cycliques, les acides, les thiocarbonates et les lactones. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	27,5 807,8 246,9 174,7	2,2 64,3 19,6 <u>13,9</u>
Total	\$ 1256,9	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis va de 1,8 à 10,4 %. Pour certains articles, les droits sont déterminés en fonction du poids. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits sur ces produits seront réduits graduellement en cinq tranches égales de sorte que le produit sera admis en franchise d'ici le 1er janvier 1993.

RÉSINES SYNTHÉTIQUES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur quinze groupes de produits comprenant, selon la classification américaine, les articles à base résine comme l'acrylique, l'acrylonitrile, le polyester et le polytétrafluoroéthylène. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	56,5 230,6 137,9 111,8	10,5 43,0 25,7 20,8
Total	\$ 536.8	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, les droits imposés par les États-Unis sur les résines synthétiques sont calculés d'après la valeur du produit ou selon une combinaison du poids et de la valeur. Dans le cas des droits imposés d'après la valeur, la fourchette va de 2,1 à 12,5 %. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits sur ces produits seront réduits graduellement en cinq tranches égales jusqu'à leur supression le 1er janvier 1993.

CONNEXIONS, ROBINETS ET SOUPAPES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur un groupe de produits comprenant notamment, selon la classification américaine, les ouvertures taraudées, les robinets, les valves, les robinets de puisage et les pièces de raccord. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de cette catégorie de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	90,8 298,4 168,0 80,2	14,2 46,8 26,4 12,6
Total	\$ 637,4	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits

À l'heure actuelle, la fourchette des droits imposés par les États-Unis sur ces produits va de 2,7 à 8 %. Les articles destinés à être installés sur des véhicules automobiles sont admis en franchise. En vertu de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits sur les ouvertures taraudées, robinets, valves et articles analogues seront réduits graduellement en cinq tranches égales, de sorte que ces produits seront admis en franchise à partir du 1er janvier 1993.

MATÉRIEL DE TÉLÉCOMMUNICATION

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, le matériel de commutation téléphonique et des appareils de liaison radio. Consultez le rapport sur ce secteur pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de ces groupes de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations américaines totales dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices:

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
	cii illillolis de dollais 05	CII 70
Canada	393,1	11,8
Europe de l'Ouest	298,6	9,0
Japon	1 425,8	42,8
Autres	<u>1 210,0</u>	<u>36,4</u>
Total	\$ 3 327,5	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits actuellement appliqués par les États-Unis sur le matériel de télécommunication vont de 4,7 à 8,5 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, certains droits seront supprimés le 1^{er} janvier 1989, tandis que d'autres le seront le 1^{er} janvier 1993.

TEXTILES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur quatre groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les tissus filés faits de fibre synthétique, les ouates, la bourre et la ouatine. Consultez le rapport sur ce secteur pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur les marchés américains et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de ces groupes de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations américaines globales dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada	52,4	13,6
Europe de l'Ouest	96,7	25,1
Japon	107,6	27,9
Autres	129,3	<u>33,4</u>
Total	\$ 386,0	100 %

Effets du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane imposés actuellement par les États-Unis sur les produits examinés dans ce secteur varient considérablement. Ceux qui s'appliquent au textile principalement fait de coton varient de 6 pour la plupart des textiles entièrement tissés à 33 % pour ceux qui contiennent au moins 36 % de laine ou de poil d'animaux fin. La plus grande partie des quelque 200 catégories de droits applicables à ce groupe de produits prévoit des droits qui s'échelonnent entre 6,5 et 12,3 %. La plus grande partie du textile de fibres synthétiques est assujettie à des droits de 17 %, tandis que les textiles laminés sont imposés à 16 %. Les tissus non filés font l'objet de droits allant de 3,4 à 17 %. Certains textiles sont également assujettis à des droits, selon le poids. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, tous les droits de douane seront supprimés en dix tranches égales d'ici le 1er janvier 1998.

JEUX ET JOUETS

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur trois groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les maquettes, les jouets de caoutchouc ou de plastique et les jeux électroniques. Consultez le rapport sur ce secteur pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de ces groupes de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations américaines totales dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices:

Région	Marché des importations amé	ricaines
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	8,9 61,7 247,0 <u>475,7</u>	1,1 7,8 31,1 <u>60,0</u>
Total	\$ 793,3	100 %

Effets du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane appliqués par les États-Unis sur les jeux et les jouets vont de 3,1 à 12 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits de douane seront supprimés en dix tranches égales d'ici le 1er janvier 1998.

VÊTEMENTS POUR FEMMES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins dix groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les jupes, les chandails et les robes. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de ces groupes de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis pour ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	13,0 299,8 49,6 <u>3 419,6</u>	0,3 7.9 1,3 90,5
Total	\$ 3782,0	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les États-Unis calculent actuellement leurs droits de douane sur les vêtements pour femmes en fonction de la valeur ou d'une combinaison du poids et de la valeur. La fourchette des droits en fonction de la valeur va de 3 à 34,6 %. Tous les droits sur les vêtements seront réduits en dix tranches égales, de sorte qu'au 1er janvier 1998, ces articles pourront être admis en franchise.

FOURNITURES DE BUREAU

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur deux groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les stylos et les crayons à bille, ainsi que les plumes et crayons à gaine. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de ces groupes de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totale des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	0,5 21,2 53,8 <u>18,9</u>	0,5 22,5 57,0 <u>20,0</u>
Total	\$ 94,4	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane actuellement appliqués par les États-Unis sur la plupart des fournitures de bureau sont de 0,8 cent plus 5,4 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, les droits seront supprimés en dix tranches égales d'ici le 1er janvier 1998.

CUIVRE BATTU ET ALLIAGES DU CUIVRE

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins vingt groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, des barres, des tiges, du fil, les angles, les feuillards, les bandes, les feuilles minces, les tuyaux et les raccords. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de ces groupes de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totale des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines en millions de dollars US en %	
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	65,9 277,1 116,3 <u>147,0</u>	10,9 45,7 19,2 <u>24,2</u>
Total	\$ 606,3	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane appliqués actuellement par les États-Unis sur le cuivre battu et les alliages du cuivre vont de 1 à 11,5 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront réduits en dix tranches égales, de manière à être supprimés complètement au 1er janvier 1998.

APPAREILS DE RADIOGRAPHIE ET SUBSTANCES RADIOACTIVES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur six groupes de produits qui comprennent, selon la classification américaine, tout l'appareillage de mesure et de commande fonctionnant à l'aide de matières radioactives. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de ces groupes de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
•	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	13,2 468,0 100,8 	2,2 77,3 16,6 <u>3,9</u>
Total	\$ 605,8	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane appliqués actuellement par les États-Unis sur les appareils de radiographie vont de 2,1 à 4 %. Les droits applicables à certains articles seront supprimés le 1er janvier 1989, d'autres le 1er janvier 1993 et le reste le 1er janvier 1998.

FILS ET FILÉS, LAINE ET FIBRES SYNTHÉTIQUES

Le rapport sur ce secteur est axé sur au moins treize groupes de produits qui comprennent notamment, selon la classification américaine, les fils continus de nylon, le fil retors continu et le fil de laine. Consultez le rapport même pour obtenir des renseignements plus détaillés sur le marché américain et sur les droits appliqués par les États-Unis, de même que des indices sur les possibilités d'exportation de ces groupes de produits. Ce rapport contient les points saillants suivants :

Marché des importations américaines

Le tableau ci-dessous montre la valeur des importations totales des États-Unis dans ce secteur, en 1986, et la part du marché détenue par quatre régions exportatrices.

Région	Marché des importations américaines	
	en millions de dollars US	en %
Canada Europe de l'Ouest Japon Autres	55,2 238,0 60,1 132,8	11,4 49,0 12,4 27,3
Total	\$ 486,1	100 %

Effet du libre-échange sur les droits de douane

Les droits de douane appliqués actuellement par les États-Unis sur les filés et fils vont de 5 à 15 %. Dans le cadre de l'Accord de libre-échange, ces droits seront supprimés à compter du 1er janvier 1998.

tudes sur les Débouchés nadiens aux États-Unis

our obtenir des exemplaires des études* qui intéressent votre entreprise, veuillez remplir la fiche-réponse ci-dessous et nous l'expédier.

Les fiches-réponse peuvent aussi être retournés par télécopieur à l'adresse suivante:

Études sur l'exportation Affaires extérieures (DMTN) Ottawa (Ontario) Télécopieur: (613) 996-9103

Toutes les publications sont listées au verso.

Canada

Affaires extérieures External Affairs Canada

utres programmes d'aide à l'exportation

Le programme Nouveaux exportateurs aux États frontaliers (NEEF) pourrait vous intéresser si votre entreprise envisage d'exporter pour la première fois. Ce programme amène de petits groupes de nouveaux exportateurs potentiels à notre mission commerciale la plus proche aux États-Unis pour leur donner un bref cours intensif sur les rudiments de l'exportation, y compris les contacts à établir avec d'importants représentants et gens d'affaires locaux. La fiche-réponse ci-jointe comprend une case que vous pouvez cocher pour obtenir de l'information sur le programme NEEF.

Le réseau WIN Exports est une base de données informatisées qui permet d'établir des comparaisons entre les capacités des exportateurs canadiens et les débouchés offerts à l'étranger. Le réseau permet à nos missions commerciales à l'étranger d'avoir immédiatement accès à de l'information sur les produits et services de 22 000 sociétés canadiennes. Le système permet également aux missions de fournir de l'information sur les importateurs de leurs régions. Si vous voulez faire inscrire votre société dans le système ou examiner et actualiser les données que nous avons déjà sur votre entreprise, veuillez cocher le casier WIN sur la fiche-réponse.

										and the second second	A CAMPAGE AND A CONTRACT OF THE PARTY OF THE	makes and a collection of consideration to be transposed to the collection of	ACTO MEGASTINGS A	on the second section.
r	<u> </u>	crire	lisib	lement	en	lettres	moulées code pos	votre	nom	au	complet	, votre	adr	esse
	느	d'aff	aire, v	otre po	ste	et votre	code pos	tal. Inc	liquer	le n	iombre e	i le titre	de t	oute
U	<u> </u>	publi	icatio	n dem	andé	e.	-		·					

exportations)

Veuillez m'envoyer plus de renseignements sur les « ÉTUDES SUR LES DÉBOUCHÉS CANADIENS AUX ÉTATS-UNIS » NOM: POSTE: ___ ADRESSE D'AFFAIRE:____ Ville Province Code Postal VEUILLEZ M'ENVOYER LES ÉTUDES SUIVANTES : J'aimerais en savoir davantage sur : □ NEEF (Nouveaux exportateurs aux États frontaliers) ☐ WIN Exports (Réseau mondial d'information sur les

udes sur les débouchés canadiens aux États-Unis

DISPONIBLE EN JUILLET 1988

DISPONIBLE EN SEPTEMBRE 1988

- 1 Pièces de machines agricoles
- 2 Pièces d'aéronef
- 3 Produits chimiques aromatiques
- 4 Pièces d'automobile
- 5 Produits de boulangerie
- 6 Accessoires personnels
- Livres
- 8 Machines de bureau
- 9 Produits et préparations chimiques
- 10 Médicaments, produits pharmaceutiques
- 11 Produits de la pêche
- 12 Préparations alimentaires
- 13 Chaussures
- 14 Meubles
- 15 Bijouterie
- 16 Matériel médical
- 17 Machines à travailler les métaux et machines-outils
- 18 Produits en matière plastique
- 19 Produits en caoutchouc
- 20 Produits chimiques spécialisés

- 21 Matériel de climatisation
- 22 Ales, bières, porters et stouts
- 23 Amplificateurs
- 24 Arts et métiers d'art
- 25 Accumulateurs
- 26 Briques, tuiles, carreaux et autres produits de construction en céramique
- 27 Mélanges de ciment et de béton
- 28 Chocolats et préparations alimentaires contenant du cacao
- 29 Colorants, teintures, peintures et vernis
- 30 Compresseurs, ventilateurs et souffleurs
- 31 Matériel électrique
- 32 Équipement de pêche
- 33 Machines pour l'industrie des aliments
- Jus de fruits et de légumes
- 35 Pelleteries et fourrures
- 36 Génératrices
- 37 Miroirs de verre
- 38 Outils
- 39 Quincaillerie
- 40 Articles ménagers
- 41 Matériel d'entretien
- 42 Cuirs
- 43 Matériel d'éclairage
- 44 Serrures, coffre-forts etc. en métaux communs
- 45 Huiles et graisses lubrifiantes
- 46 Produits manufacturés en fer ou en acier
- 47 Produits manufacturés en métal
- 48 Matériel de manutention des matériaux

- 49 Instruments de mesure mathématiques
- 50 Matériel de mesure et de contrôle
- 51 Vêtements pour hommes
- 52 Contenants en métal
- 53 Machines pour le profilage du métal
- 54 Produits minéraux
- 55 Machines diverses
- 56 Instruments de musique
- 57 Armes non militaires
- 58 Produits de pépinière
- 59 Instruments et appareils d'optique
- 60 Articles de loisirs, de plein air et de sport
- 61 Machines à emballer
- 62 Machines à papier
- 63 Produits pour les soins personnels
- 64 Pesticides
- 65 Pellicules, baudes et feuilles de plastique
- 66 Embarcations de plaisance
- 67 Porc transformé
- 68 Pompes
- 69 Compteurs de tours et de vitesse
- 70 Semi-conducteurs
- 71 Résines synthétiques
- 72 Connexions, robinets et soupapes
- 73 Matériel de télécommunication
- 74 Textiles
- 75 Jeux et jouets
- 76 Vêtements pour femmes
- 77 Fournitures de bureau
- 78 Cuivre battu et alliages de cuivre
- 79 Appareils de radiographie et substances radioactives
- 80 Fils et filés, laine et fibres synthétiques

Correspondance d'affaires. Se poste sans timbre au Canada. Le port sera payé par:



Groupe des communications sur le commerce extérieur (DMTN)

Ministère des Affaires extérieures 125, Promenade Sussex Ottawa, Ontario K1A 9Z9